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| OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/g%ff’om “BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELLS

C-122

@Qp%m :

Date of Completion:

OBSERVED DATA

Formation__ Pletused Cliffs County Sem Juen
Initial_ B Annual Special Date of Test__ U=Bi-88
Company INTRNATIAS, INC. Lease ASYBS Well No. &
Unit @ Seco_ 8 Twp. MM Rge. . I Purchaser_ K1 Puse Netussl Ges
 Casing_3~M8" y: . 13.94 1.p, Set at_ISI8'  porr. IR To_ SVL
Tubing 3=M&" wt. S48 1.D. Set at_ S0P pers. MO8 To__ 8008
‘Gas Pay: From ML 1o “ L xG_ 806  -GL Bar.Press. A8
Producing Thru: (asing g Tubing, Type Well Ses
Single-Bradenhead-G. G. or G.0. Dual
8=14-33 Packer Reservoir Temp.

Tested Througi (mmewews) (Choke) (Mumwow) Type Taps
Flow Data. — [ .Tubing Data | Casing Data — _
4 (Prover) | (Choke) |Press. Diff.] Temp. | Press.| Temp. | Press. |Temp. Duration
No. (Line) | (Orifice) of Flow
Size Size psig hy oF. psig %, psig ., Hr.
's1 818 ' ‘
1. V¥ 1IN Y $ ] Shewes |
2.
3,
'8
5e
; FLOW CALCULATIONS . -
Coefficient Pressure Flow Temp. Gravity Compress. Rate of Flow
No. : ‘Factor Factor Factor Q-MC¥PD
{24 -Hour) V bhwPr psia Fg Fg - Fpy @ 15.025 psia
%’_ 12.2 1 100 ! 10000 B.0458 1.804 .98
3
L,
5.

PRESSURE CALCUTATIONS

Specific Gravity Separator Gas

COMPANY

Jas Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio ef/bbl. - :
Jravity of quUld Hydrocarbons deg. Specific Grav1ty Flowing Fluid____ -
? (1-e=%) P.._ &% “'
Pu ) 2 | 2 2
No. . Py FQ (FR) (F Q) P2 PC-Pg Cal.| ;H
Pt (psia) (l-e"s) : P c
1,
2, .
2. |
5. r
hbsolute Potential:__ $o304 MCFPD; n__ @88

W1{NESSED

—_NER-4TIAS, INC.
ADDRESS_.%._M.M
AGENT and TITLE_j, B, GSNt, RNSTNRER

COMPANY
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Pay Zone: From

A=2/4"
Tubing: OD.

_T. Perf.

Operato Lease
T W

Unit c.__m WP e o

Casing: OD. ‘ WT.T Set At

Produced Through: Casing_ Tubing

Date of Flow Test: ‘;WJ-—.% 5E To l2E ”i%;ﬂate S.I.P. Measured

Gas Grdvity: Measured — =N Estimated

Meter Run Size Orilice Size . Type Chart Type Taps
OBSERVED DATA
Flowing ocsih}q pressure (Dwt) psig + 12 = psia {a)
Flowing tub!nq pressure (Dwt) psig + 12 = psia (b)
CF ey wing moter presaure (D) psig + 12 = __psia ()
Flowing meter pressure (ineter reading when Dwt. measurement taken:
Nomnal chart reading psig + 12 = psia (d)
Square root chart reading ( ) 2 x spring constdnt = psia {d)
Meter error {¢) - (d) or {d) - (<) + = psi (e)
Friction loss, Flo:’Ing column to meter; .
(b) - (c) Frow through tubing: {a) - (¢) Flow through casing = psi -
Seven day average static meter pressure (from meter chart):
Nomal chart average reading M ” psig +12 = * psia {g9)
Squarm root chart average reading (..} 2 sp. const. = * psia (9)
Corrected seven day avge, meter press, {pg) {g) + (e) =____“_____psia (h}
Py =(h) +(f) 638 = * psia )
Wellhead casing shut-in pressure (Dwt) “ psig+ 12 = a psia {i)
Wellhead tubing shut-in pressure (Dwt) psig + 12 =___,‘______psla (k)
P.c = (J) or (k) whichever well flowed through [ T} =__w____ps!a n
Flowing Temp, (Meter Run) °F + 460 = # °Abs (m)
Pg=%Pe=% (1) = psta  (n)
FLOW RATE CALCULATION
-
Q== X {c) = = = MCF/da
{integrated)
N'(d) )
DELIVERABILITY CALCULATION
" n 0" m :
D=Q = MCEF/da.
. W ARY MIN-AN148, WNE.
Pos—— 308 peta " Ssunts-REanee-
1 i, o pepe——
Puw-— 558 psia Title
Pg= ‘,m psia Witnessed by,
D Mcf/day Company__
+ This is date of completion test,
* Meter error correction factor
REMARKS OR FRICTION CALCULATIONS
GL (1-6"5) (FeQ2 (FeQ)? {18 pt2 b 2 4R b,
- R? (Column {)
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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1893: Application of Petrc=Atlas, Inc. for an order
cancelling the over=production’ ‘charged against
one well in the South Blanco~-Pictured Cliffs
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order cancel-
ling the overproduction charged against the
Aztec Well No. 1, located in the SE/4L NW/I
of Section 8, Township 27 North, Range 9
West, South Blanco-Plcturad Cliffs Pool, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Such overproduction
was occa31oned by appllcant's delay in
filing Form C=122=A., A

98 52 06 4% 56 35 S¢ 20 w8 ¢ oo

8 o0 o0 sv o9

Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: We will take next Case 1893.

MR, PAYNE: Case 1893, Application of Petro-Atlas,
Inc. for an order cancelling the over-production charged against
one well in the South Blanco-Pibtufed Cliffs Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico.,

MR, VERITY: George L. Verity for the Aéplicant. By
way of an opening statemént, I would like to point out to the
E?aminer that this well in question was dqmpleted as a commercial

well in August of 1958, and at that time the Applicant had. just

| gone through a reorganization wherein it had just taken ayer the

'm?

i, b g
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‘i was the first time that they knew about it.,
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[cperation of its gas wells and prior to that time had not carried
‘through on mechanics to the Commission of these gas wells, Upon
completion of this well, the Applicant obtained the information
requiréa by the form required for filing, Form C-122, which was
the general form for filing a completion of a gas well deliverabil4
In Novaﬁber, 1958, this well was put on production to El Paso
Natural Gas Company, and in that month all of the information re-
quired for Form C-122-A, which is 1‘equired by the Special Rules
promulgated by Order No. R=333 C and D, were obtained. The well
was éiven the required open flow test, which I believe is two weekg,
and then was given line pressure tests for the required eight days,
and all of the information that is required in the required form
that should have been filed at that time was obtained, but Petro-
Atlas in all innocence thought that they had filed the only
form required when they filed Form ¢-122 in Aﬁgust. The well tien
was produced until August"of 1959, at which time the fact that
Form C<122-A had not been filed came to the attention of four
department in Aztec, and they shut the well in and at that time
advised Petro-Atlas that they had not filed the proper form. This

MR. NUTTER: What was the interval of time, Mr. Verity
from the time the tests were completed ==

MR, VERITY: Theétests were completed on the 8th day

of Décember, 1558.

@ |
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AZtecorrivess
MR, VERITY: August of 1959, and then in September of

1959, the Form 122-A was actually filed with the Commission, but we¢
particularly want to point out that that form that was filed was

based on the tests and information that was taken in November and
December of 1958 at initial production. Since then, the well has

been only partially produced under the shutin order, just a small

amount,.

One other thing, and this will, of course, all this informads-
tion will be brought out by Mr. Grove in testimony. If we had
actually filed the form, the information on the test, then our
first production through August of 1959, would have been ' 33,724
MCF. During that same period we actually produced 45,705 MCF. Now, -
this meant that we were produced -- that we actually produced more
gas than we were entitled to produce if the report had been‘proper%y ;
fiied, but it is 33,724 MCF that we have been penalized that we
would like for the Commission to allow us to forego by an order
stating thaﬁ the report filed in September on the test,acutally'maﬁa‘
in September, be taken as of that tihe. |

MR, NUTTER: In other words, you are noﬁ requesting
that 4dll of the ovérproduction be'cancelled, but only that portion|ee
. MR. VERITY: Which we would have been entitled to

receive, that's 33,724 against the 45,705,
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NORMAN GOVE

called as a witnesé, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, VERITY:
Q Will you state your name,zplease?
A Norman Gove,
Q Are you a graduate petroleum engineer?
A I received a BS degree in geological engineering

from the University of Oklahoma in 1948.

Q Have you testified before this Commission as an expert
A No, sir, I have.not, -

Q You have before other Commissions?

A Yes; sir.

MR. VERITY: We submit the witness'! qualifications,
Q (By Mr. Verit$¥) Mr. Gove, how aré you-now employed?
_ A I am the engineer for Petro-Atlas, Incdrporated and |
also in charge of théir 0il and gas produciidn.

Q Was their a reorganization of your company in July of

[=d

A Yes, sir. Effective July 1958, the previous productioj
the Petro-4itlas, Incofporated had in Oklahoma, Kansas New Mexico,
Texas, 'and a few other states was sold to American Petpofena

of Texas, and the new company was orgahized ad Petro-Aflas,fIh-
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we drilled several wells in the Sam Juanm Basim—tm=—)

{own office?

Incorporated,

cluding the Aztec No. 1, a gas well,
Q Prior to August of 1958, had Petro-Atlas, Incorporated

or its officers had occasion to éomplete in San Juarn, Rio Arriba,
McKinley Counties == |

A There were some gas wells ébﬁﬁi&ted by Petro-Atlas,
howeyer, the operations were turned over to El Paso Natural Gas
Company, or Southern Union.

Q So that you had not operated any?

A Yes, sir.

Q Then in July you took over this operation out of your

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, when did you complete the Aztec No. 1 well which
is here in question? |

A The Aztec No. 1 was completed in August of 1958.

Q And this well is located, is it not, in the approximat?
center of. SE NW, Section 8, 27 North, 9 West,, San Juan County?

A Yes, sir. | |

Q  Did you cause tests to be made on this'wail &+t the tin%
of itsbcompletion in August of 1582

A Yes, sir, we did.

Q Did you make these tests to obtain information to

f£i1l in Form C-122?

4 Ye_s, sir.




—

PHONE CH 3-6691

. DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 7

|flected in this report?

Q Was that the form at that time that you and the officerp

of Petro~Atlas though was the proper intormation to file with the

Commission?
A Yes, sir.

Q@ I hand you what has been marked Applicantts Exhibit

1, Tell us what it is, please.

A It is a copy of Form C-122 for the Petro-Atlas, Inc.

Aztec No. 1.

Q Thatts the well here in question?
A Yes, sir.
Q: Did you run tests and obtain all the information re-

A Yes, sir.

Q  And was an identical report like this filed at that
time with the CommiSsio;?

A Filed with the Aztec office,yyes; sir.

| Q  Now, when did you first learn -~ First, subsequent to

that, was this well put on production to El Paso Natural Gas? .

A Yes, sir, it was, it was put on production the l;tter
part of November, 19583

Q And at that time did Ei Paso Natural run any:testé on
the well?

A El Paso Natur;l Gas produced the well in sudh a manner |4

that test data was obtained.
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proper reports with regard to this well?

A It was August 25th, 1959.

Q At that time did you receivé a notification from the

Aztec office of the 0Oil Conservation Commissions-

A Yes, sir.

Q --of New Mexico. I hand you Exhibit No. 2. Is that

the information you received from them?
A That is the correct information, yes, sir,

Q Now, after receiving that.information, did you then

obtain information from El Paso concerning the test that they had
run in November and December at initial production? :
A We did, yes, sir.

Q And did you obtain at that time from those initial

tests, did you obtain all information that was required for Form
C-122?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did you file Form C-122 at that time?

A Y~es,‘ sir, it was fiied September lltﬁ, 1959.

Q And when wés,the information taken that you iﬂcluded“

in that form that was filed in Septembar of 19597
A ‘That information ‘was obtained dnrlng the period of

November 30, 19 -~ There is an error ,that should be '58, November

30, 1958 through December, 1958.
Q Now, I hand you what has been marked Exhibit 3. Is

—%WMMMAt "that time? =

o
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A Yes, sir, it is,

Q Are you familiar with the orders that have been pro=
mulgated regarding the Blanco-Pictured Cliff Pool?

A I am now,

Q At one juncture was this the proper report to file?

I mean, was Exhibit 1 the proper report to file?

PHONE CH 3-6691

A It apparertly could have been used.

Q Up until Order No. R-333 C and D were progulgatéd?

A I believe so, looking back over a group of orders, yes,
sir. |

Q Now, from initial productibn through August of 1959,
what was the total gas produced from the Aztec No, 1 wsll?

A From November 1958 through August 31, 1959. we prodncéa
45,705 MCF., |

Q Do you know what your\allowable would have beehif you
had filed Form C-122-A in December, 1958, a£ the time when it shoﬁ%d
have been filed? That is, the allowable for that same period of |
time?

A I have calbulated an allowable which I think would'be

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

within a couple of percents, I'¥e calculated an allowable for

that same’period of time of 33,724,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q MCE?

A MCF, yes, sir.

Q Now then, have you also calculated the allowable from
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pace 10

"

January?

A Yes. The allowable from Septemberhl, 1959 through
January 31, 1960, that additional allowable. |
Q Do you have the cumulative figure?

A Yeﬂ, sir.

Q From initial production through January, what is your

cumuiative, what would your cumulative allowable be if you had

filed -- |
A Through January 1, it would have been 52,541 MGF.

Q Now then, do you also have, from initial production

throdgh January, the actual production?

A Yes, sir, the actual production through January 31,

1961 would have been -- .

Q 1960,

A I'm sorry, would have been 65,611 NMCF.

Q bées this leave you overproduced frqhvwhat your
frue allowable would have been if your report had peén |
filed properly?

A Yes, sir;

Q How much?

A 3,407 MCF.

Q Do you know what your February allowable for the well
is? | “

A Yes, sir, 3,753 MCF.
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pace 11

‘blue copy is Exhibit 3?

what would be the situation with regard to what the true allowable

should have been?

A We would approximately have, we would actually be undepe
produced by some 277 MCF.

Q And then if the Commission cancelled the underage that
they. have this well charged with in the amount of 33,724 MCF, which
was the allowable from initial production through August of 59,
the time that you first discovered that you hddn't filed the
proper report, would that make it even as«of the-end of February?

A Yes; sir, if that overage was cancelled it would be
approximately even, | | ‘

WR. VERITY: We offer into evidence Exhibits 1, 2
and 3. |
MR. NUTTER: The letter was Exhibit No, 3, Mr. Verity?
MR, VERITY: The letter was 2 and the blue report was‘

3.
MR. NUTTER: The C=122 was 1, the letter 2, and the

MR. VERITY: Yes, sir.
MR, NUTTER: Petro-Atlas' Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be
entered in evidence in this case.. .Does anyone have any questionq
of the witness?
B MR, PAYNE: Yes,
| MR.‘NUTTER: Mr, Payne,
nﬁngg EXAMINATION
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| Payne,

Q Mr. Gove, vour actual production through January 31,
1960 has been 55,611 MCF?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, in that case the well is only -- What would it haye
been on the 122, the well would be only 3,470 MCF overproduced as
of that date?

3 fes, sir,

MR, VERin: As of February l,dyes, sir.
Q So what you are asking then is that this 3,470 MCF be

cancelled?

A Yes, sir, that's based on my calculated allowable, Mr,.

MR. VERITY:"Well, excuse me, no, we are asking that
more underage than that be cancelled. See, that is prbvided that
you don't charge us with 33,724 MCF of overproduction form initial
production through August. In other words, this 33,704 MCF over-
produced is under assumptidn that we don't, we are not charged
with 33,724 MCF production from initial production through_;Auéust.

MR, PAYNE: Then you are asking in effect that instead
of being overproduced, that the well revert to an underproduced
staﬁus?

MR. VERITY: No, sir, I8M sorry, we are not . p
doing that either, what we are asking -- You see, we_would;have'a ,

true allowable if this report had been filed from initial
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'£hat 33,72hhwﬁiéh would have been our true allowableand which we
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Now, since we didn't Iile that report on time, your Aztec
office sayé, "You are overproduced all that you produced from
initial productiéh through»AuguSC." Now, we actually produced

during that period 45,705 MCF and we acknowledged the difference,

produced as underproduction, so we acknowledge presently -- I say
presently as of February 6, we are overporduced 3,470 MCF, but we
say that we shouldntt be penalized for ﬁot having filed the infor-
mation when the tes£ was actually -made, and that we should back
date the figure of Form C-=122«4A to Dgcember of 1958 in which case
it will wipe out 33,724 MCF that you got us charged as being
overproduced. Do you understand that?

MR, PAYNE: No, sir, Secause your well produced 45,705,
in the critical pegiod tha£ we are discussing the allowable would
have been 33,724,

| MR. VERITX: Right,

MR. PAYNE: So the only overproduction that should

be cancelled umer your theory of the case would be 11,98L.

| | MR. VERITY: No, because you charged us during that
period not just with that amount, you charged us with 2,5,705 MCF
overprdduétion. ‘

MR, PAYNE: Your allowable would have been 33,724?

MR. VERITY: That's right.> Now, since that-time,’?ou

see, we have made'up a lot of overproduction,
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3,470 overproduction to be wiped out, but you also want to return
the well to an underproduced status of séme - ﬁ;il, the way I see
it, it should not be over 8,000 MCF underproduced, rather than 33,72k
A» Could I just addone thing, Mr. Payne? I have the |
February schedule, gas schedilie, and at that time you were carry-
iag our well overproduced through December at 36,913. We were
overproduced, but that was because no allOWaﬁle:had'been assigned
for this well for the period of November 1958 through August,
It was actually through July of 1959, so what we are trying to do
is get an allowéble assigned for that period of time of November 1?58
through July of 1959 so that we can apply the production during |
“that period against the ailowable‘Aﬁd fiot ‘Show us oVérpro&ﬁcéd
some 36,931 MCF, but maybe only some 4,000 MCF. |
MR: VERITY: Do you have a February alleable\schedule‘
kL  Yes, sir, that's what I have.
MR. VERITY: What does this show this well to be over-
produced? |
A ' Through December, which is the last information the
Commission has., In 6ther words, the latest sales information the
Commission has is for the month of December, shows the well was |
overproduced some 36,931 at the end of Decemﬁer.
MR, VERITY: And of that figure we want, we think we
should have 33,724 MCF cancelled because that ~--
MR, PAYNE: What would be the status of this well if

[the 122.4 had heen filed on time?

®
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MR. VERITY: At this time it would be 3,409 as of
February ist. It would be 3,407 MCF overproduced.
- MR. PAYNE: Then you want 3,030 -
MR. VERITY: No, we don't. .Actually they've got us
charged w{ﬁ@;gv;;prqduction of Bh,OOO -~ 3,407 MCF pius 33,23%

MCF, In'bther words, the 3,407 overproduction is what we say we shkul

odd be cancelled?

have been adequate?

have at this time,but you've got us chirged with that plus 33,724, jso
went the 33,724 portion of that cancelled.

MR. NUTTER: Are you also asking that the 3,000 some

MR. VERITY' No, we are not.

MR, PAENE' What you are asking for is that the
well, the status of the wellvbe 3,4073MCF overproduced as of
February 1, 19607

'MR. VERITY: Right, |
Q. (Mr. Nutter) To get to something a little mofé basic
here, Mr. Gove, it is your allégation;‘l believe, that prior to the|

promulgation of Order 333 C and D, the figure on Form C=122 would

A That's the way I interpret éne Ordeé there, Mr, Nutter}
There is one ordér, it's an older order. As I say, we were unaware
of these pool orders, and after we received 1is from Mr, Arnold
I contacted Mr, Utz énd’he sent me the batch of orders that were

applicable to San Juan gas production and going through them I dis.

eovaped—in—ene—e#—the—eréere—%h&# : i

®
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allowable in Order R-565, wﬁich apparently is an older order and
it has since then been superseded by others, but it was dated
December 23, 1954, In that order it says;'ﬁkh assumed deliver-
ability equal to fifteen percent of voluﬁe of gas préduced in the
1nitia1 potential test will be used.”
'MR. VERITY: Your general rules provide for filing Fors
C-122, and that's what they filed not knowing that there was a spe¢ia
rule that had~béeﬁ promulgated for gas in San Juan,'Rio’Arriba and
McKinley Counties,
MR. NUTTER: Now, when was this special rule promulgat?d
that required the filing of Form C-122? |
MR, VERITY: It was pmeulgatéd4considerébl& before
this period, |
MR. NUTTER: Before 1958?
MR. VERITY: That's right, |
Q (By Mr. Nutter) Now, one other question, Mr. Gove,
did the 0il Conservation Commission carry this well in its
proration schédule from month to month from August of, or November
or December of 1953 at which time you completed your tests until
fugust of 1959 at which time they notified you that that well was
overproduced, did they carry this well in the proration schedule?
A They did, yes, sir.
Q Did the show any allowable assigned to-thezﬁell?

A No, sir.

®
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hecause the pot would have been divided among other wells in the

file the fbfm,'lt was an error ol producing the well when there waﬁ
no allowable assigned, is that correct?’

A That's errect we weren?t producing the well ourselves,
El Paso Natural'éas was taking the gas.

Q Were you getting a copy of the proration sshedule?

A Yes, sir,

Q Were you looking up to see if you had any allowable
assigned to the well?

A I was looking at it and I was of the opinion that El
Paso wasvgoing to file these forms §nd that was going to be
wipped out. I knew that there was‘é‘lag of time, there was some
lag in il ©ime that the weil was assigned an allowable and first
put on production. I knew that existed, but it certainly isn't
as long as we'had it, thatts true, | |

Q You were under»the impression that perhaps this lag
would be nine or ten months even?

A I didn't know; this was my first experbemeewith gas pros
duction, and lookiﬁg‘ﬁhrough the schedule I did see other excessive

production for other wells,

Q One other thought enteréd my mind, Mr. Grove, if this &el_

had been assigned an allowable, that would have meant that the othexz

allowables in the same pool would have been iower,‘is that correct,

pool? |

A That 3is true,
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assigned to a similamr well in this pool during this time that

q Therefore you can't take an average allowable tHat was

you are considering and say this would have been the allowable
of the well?

A Thatts why I say mine was an approximate allowable,
the wav I arriVed at my allowabkg, I took a proportion after the
allowable had been assigned after we became aware of our situation
in Ottober, I worked back after we wéfe assigned an allowable
I comparéQNOur allowable and deliverability with the allowable
and deliverability of offsetting wells‘and I checked several
moﬁtﬁs to sée that I‘had the same proportion. My allowzsble is
based on a“pfbﬁdﬁfiéﬁ;”%ﬁdw;miiwié %h’apﬁroiiméféﬁfigure, so |
this 3,407 MCF is not a'final figure, I believe it is within a
couple of perccents though.

Q So you recognize the fact that if the Commission should
grant this application, that the actual amount of overproduction
or underproduction, or whatever the status of the well may be;
might not be the same as ;he figﬁre that you have come up with?

A I do, Mr, Nutter, yes, sir,

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions

of Mr. Gove? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
MR, NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Terity?

MR, VERITY: That's all we have, Your Honor.

ce i e S T e Tt T L T
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offer in Case 18937 Take the case under advisement,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernaiillo; State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Tfanscripf of Proceedings before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission was reported Ey me»in Stenotype ;hd
reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

abilitYo

o WIPNRSS My “Hand 'and ‘Seal- this

1960, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of

New Mexico.

Qoo ik @ Do ota_|

7~ NOTARY PUBLIC ©

My Commission Expires?

-Ottober 5, 1960
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BEFORE THE \
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MABRY HALL
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 10, 1960

REQULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1893: (De Novo)

Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a
hearing de novo before the 01l Conserva-
tion Commission in Case No. 1893, Order
No. R-1619,.relating to a request for
cancellation of the over production
charged against one gas well in the Soutl
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

Nt Nt s st Vst “aut? "tV ass? “aost? “qatt? g “wist nd

BEFORE :

Governor John Burroughs
A. L. Porter, Esquire
Murray Morgan, Esquire

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The meeting will comé to order.

MR, VERITY: I would like to make a very brief opening
statement in this.regard., In August of 1958 Petro-Atlas, Inc;
nad recently beeﬁ reorganized and at that time they cbmpleted

their Aztec No. 1 well in the approximate center of the southeast

" quarter of Section 8, 27 North, 9 West in Sua Juan County. Prior

to the time that they completed this well, E1 Paso Natural Gas
Company had been not only making all of thelr éompletiOn, but ailsc

filing all of their reports and in the reorganization at that time
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Petro-Aﬁlas, Inc. took over the operation of the gas wells and
filing of their reports. This well that I mentioned was completed
as a gas well in the Blanco, South Blanco Pictured Cliffs Pool.

At its completion, the applicant here, Petro-Atlas, made tests of

the well, completibn tests, in accordance with the general rules

PHONE CH 3-669)

of this Commission and at a later dase filed forms C-122-A which

the general rules for the state require. They were not aWare of

the fact at that Juncfure that in San Juan County special order

of the Commission requires a special test made over a 30 day period

prior to the assignment of an allowable in accord with deliver-

ability of the well. The well‘qu there without ccnnection until
the 25tn day of November, 1958 at which time E1 Paso Natural Gas
Company put the well on their line and right hore is the whole
key to this applicétion. Generally, I rely on the Coﬁmiapion'and
apologize because at this juncture I did not present proper evi-
dence in the Examiner's Hearing and this is the point at this time
in splte of the fact that this information was not properly
reported to the Commission; E1 Paso Natural Gas Company took the

30 day test that is required for Pictured Cliffs Pool in San Juan

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

County, this information‘was never properly relayed to the
apblicant, Petro-Atlas and hence it was never propgrly reported
to this Commission on Form C 122A, which is required by the
Commission. But the test was taken and all of fhe detalls we have

today which we didn't have at the Commissioner's Hearing, the
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chart and full information with regard to the test that was taken
from November 25, ' 58 for the 30 days. Now then, the rules of

the Commission require that the form, C-122A must be filed within
60 days after November 25, It was not done, but the well was
connected and allowed to produce until the applicant --- 1t was
discovered by your Farmington-Aztec Office and the applicant was
given a 1é££er from your office there ghutting"in the wQﬁl and
advising this report had not been filed. At this time,zihe Appli-
cant obtained from E1 Faso N;£ura1 Gas Company the information

that had been obtained back when the well was put on production and

filed the proper report, this was not until September of '59.

‘This made as frar as your Aztec olrice company, record allowable

commenging on the 11th day of July, 1959. So acguélly this well
was hooked on to the pipe line after 1t made a proper test invest-
igation as to 1ts deliverability in November, but 1t was not
accredited‘;hy allowable until the 1lth of July and this appli-
cation asks this Commission to grant us an a}lowable for that H
beriod from November 25th to July 11€h, 158 to '59 and as we think
our evidence will show, we belleve we are entitled to this and
correlative‘rights insures and d;mands we have 1it,

(witness sworn.)

NORMAN GOVE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

fied as Ffollows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

Q State your name.
A Norman B. Gove.

What is your occupation?

Q

A Petroleum.Enginéer.

Q Are you a graduate petroleum engineer?
A

I received a degree, geological engineering and have

been working at petroleum engineering since 1948.
Q Have you testified before as an engineer?

Yes, I have;

A
@  Wino are you employed by?
A Petro-Atlas, Inc.

Q Are you familiar with the,Petro-Atlas,‘Inc. Aztec No.
1, located 1p’the approximate center of southeast quarter of
northwest Section 8, 27 North, 9 West? “

A Yes, sir, I am.

‘Q How long have you beén employed'by Petro~Atlas?

A Since April, 1957. |

Q Was there reorganization of this company and its
operations active in the summer of 19589

A Yes, sir.

In the summer of 1958, our production in the Mid-

Coﬁtinental area was sold to a new company and Petro-Atlas, Inc.
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which retained the o0il wells and undeveloped acres 1in the San
Juan Basln, we did not, however, retain the gas pools that had been
owned by Petro-Atlas Corporation.

Q In August of 1958, did Petro-Atlas have Aztec No. 1

vWell?
A Yes, sir, we did.

Q And at that Juncture, did you make tests with regard
to the well?

A Yes, sir, we ran a one point open float test.

Q What was the reason for running this test?

A It was my understanding that tests were required,
based on what I remembered in the Commission rules. o

Q Was this made in accordance with the general order of
the Commission state-wide for completion?

A Yes, sir.

Q Di& you or Petro-Atlas at this time have knowlédge of
the special rule and regulation that required a different type of
test in this area?

A No, sir, I did not.
MR. VERITY: This is an Exhibit that was introduced before ap

Exhibit 1, do you want 1t marked or should I refer to it as a

previous number?

(Whereupon, Exhibit 1 was markeg
for identificatiori)

Q@  Mr. Gove, I hand you what the reporter has marked as
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ALT!

~ with the Commission at that time?

applicant's Exhibit 1, which was also Exhibit 1 in the previous
hearing. Will you please tell us what it 1s?

A It 18 the result of this one point open float test
we ran August 21, 1958. The well was tested for a period of three
houre and produced at the rate of 1,902 MCF per day.

Q Was this application or identical copy of 1t filed

A Yes, sir, it was filed at that time.

Q  And when was this well first put on, Gonnected to
the pipe line?

A November 25, 1958.

”Qil >bo‘you kndﬁiwhatréﬁéﬁgawétwthaﬁ tihé, waéjfhéfé any
further testing made at that juncture?

A Yes, commencing November 25, 1958, the well was pro-
duced in £§cordance with the nprmal procedure for conducfing a
deliveradility. test of El Pas§ Natural Gas Company.

Q was this information relayed to you.' or your company?

A No, sir, it was not.

Q Was the well produced then starting with November 257

A Yes, sir, it was,

Q@  How long did it continue without any unusual interrup-

tion other than thevusual“shut—in?-
A To the best of my knowledge, it was produced in that

manner at least through December 31, 1958.
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‘and requested the informaﬁiOn obtained during the period of the

Q Now, then, was the well produced the same as though it
had been given an allowable for a period of months?

A Yes, sir, 1t was.

(Whereupon, Exhibit 2 was marked
for identification.)

Q Mr. Gove, I hand you what the répprter has marked as
Exhibit 2, will you please tell us what it 1s?

A It is a letter that Mr. Arnold, the super#isor in
District 3, addressed to us on August 25, 1959, which he stated
that in the checking of théir records‘they had not recelved an*%pit,
deliverabllity test form'and as this test is long overdue, we
are not;fying_Elfgasgﬂqas to shut this well ih,and“leave,it Shut’ih
untll released by this offlce.

) Was this the first time you knew that the proper report
had not been filed on the well?

A Yes, sir, it was.

MR. VERITY: We offer both Exhibits 1 and 2 in évidence.

Q Now, at the time ybu recelved the letter from Mr. Arnold,

which informed you that tﬁé proper report had not been made, what

did you do?
. A We immediately contactéd EliPaso Natural Gas Company

last six days of November and month of December. We requested

that information specifically. We received the information for the

week of December 16th, 1958, through December 23rd, 1958, which

fal’

would have veen approximately two and a half weeks after the well =
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" pressure, temperature, gravity, spring size and orfice size.

 concerning taking that test?

was put on the line.
Q ‘D1d you request they advise you of this information?
A Yes, sir, we did.

(Whereupon Exhibits 3 and 4 were
marked for identification.)

Q I;hand you what the reporter has marked Exhibit 4 and
will you tell us what that is, please?

A 'That is a letter that our production superintendent
in Farmington received from Mr. Venard Ger who is chief clg*k of
the gas purchaser's section of the El1 Paso Natural Gas Company,
El Paso, Texas. His letter stated: "Listed below is test infor-
mation as requested in your teléphone call of_September y, 1959#"

it 11sts the well name, average daily volume, average statistics,

Q Was the 30 day test information on the well here in

question?

A No, that was actually average data for the one week of]

December 16th through December 23rd.

Q Was it made up in accordance with the regulations

A Yes, sir, it was,

Q I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit 3, and will

you please tell us what it is?

A It is form C 122A, wr.ich we filed September 11, 1959,

and pertained to the test run, December 16th, 1958 through Decembfr
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23, 1958.
Q Is there any data on that report that is not accurate?

A Yes, the date of float test, I belleve I indicated
in ink as 11-30-58 through 12-58. ° That should be 12-6-58 through

12"'23 -58 .
Q Would you indicate that correction on the Exhibit,

please?
(Whereupon, witness does so.)

Q  Mr. Gove, since the last hearing, have you obtained
from E1 Paso Natural Gas Company any data with regard to the
testing of this well?

‘A Yes, s8ir. “We reéeived the actual float'charts'aﬁd
temperature charts for the period of November 25 through December

31, 1958 for the Aztec No. 1.
Q I hand you what the reporter has marked Exhibit 3 and

would you tell us what it is, please?
A It is a copy of the letter I received from Mr. ﬁcKinfill
union Bupervisor,statistic section of the El1 Paso Gas Company, El
Paso,‘Texas.‘ His letter reads as follows: "Gentlemen, enclosed
are meter charts for stations as indicated below by meter code
numbers for the month of November and December 1958 These chartJ
are sent at your request for monitoring purpose, please return to

our office when they have served your purpose."

(Whereupon, Exhibits '5,6;738595
and 10 were marked for 1dent14
fication.)
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-sales meter at our Aztec-No. 1.:

covered by that chart?

Q Mr. Gove, I hand you Exhibits marked 6 through 10 and

will you please tell us what these are?

A These are the actual float charts taken from the

Q How long a period of time do these five Exhibits covenr

A These five Exhibits cover the period from November

25 through December 31, 1958, ‘
Q Referring now if you will, please, to Exhibit 6, would

you explain that to us?

A It is the chart for the period of November 25 through
November 30, 1§58, which is"the first production for the well. IY
shows both the differential and étaticwﬁressu:e of the meter.
It indicatesalso that the weiﬁ.was produced approximately all

that time. There was a very little down time for the well during

that period.
‘Q Now, are you familiar with the requirements of order

R~-333-C and D which makes special requirements for testing of
wells where this well 1s located?

A I am now, yes, sir,

Q Refer now, please to Exhibit 7 and tell us what it
reflects, first, does this Exhibit show that the well was on

open flow from 1ts initial production for the period of time

A It shows it was produced into the E1 Paso line, yes,
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Q I notice this chart is actually two charts and we
have been referring to it as one. What is the double chart about?
A The other chart is a temperature chart which is a
recording of the gas temperature as it passed through the gas

meter,

Q I8 this necessary in order to make calculations fiom

PHONE CH 3.6691

this test at a later date?

A Yes.

Q If you will please refer to Exhibit 7.

A Exhibit 7 18 a chart for the period of November 30
through December 8, 1958, It shows that the well also was pre-
Auced for that compléte sevenvday’periOd of time, Actually, it's

an eight day chart,

Q Was it produced at open flow?

It was produced at its ease against that line pressure,

A
Q Now, referring to Exhibit 8.
A Exhibit 8 indicates the period of December 7, 1958

through December 15, 1958 and it 1ndicates the same thing that

‘the well was produced that entire period of time.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q  And Exhibit 9.
A Exhibit 9 18 for the period 12-16-58, 12-23-58.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1t shows the well was' produced for that entire seven days, that
18, the period on which our test data was submitted on the C 122A.

That data was taken from this chart and that would have been

| _December 16, 1958, would have been approximately two and & half
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weeks after the wellwas put on the line and I believe the exist-
ing orders or the régulations require a two week conditioning
period, so the conditions have been satisfied.

Q In other words, charts that are marked Exhibit 6, 7 anfl
8 reflect that the conditioning period had been conducted and
¢chart 9 shpws that after that conditioning period, the proper test
was made to show the deliverabiIity? '

A Yes, sir. This was actually a flow test period,
December 16th through December 23, 1960.

Q  Exhibit 10 is a following week, December 23rd, 1958.

A ‘Through December 1958, the well was produced allfihat
time. - . - o |

Q Do orderst~333-c and D require a shut-in test?

A Yes.

Q What condition is prescribed prior or at the taking

of the shut-in test?
A To my knowledge, the well was shut-in for one week for

a shut-in.

Q Was a shut-in test taken on this well after it had

been shut-in a week?

A No, the pressure that was used for the shut-in pressure

was the initial shut-in pressure.

Q  Well, it would’have been shut-in much longer than a

week, actually?

A Yes, 1t was-actually one week -
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obtained in August, it was the préégafe we ;eported on the C 122-A
for the period of August 14 through August 21, 1958,

Q Nok, each of these charts, Exhibits 6 through 10, have
a temperature chart accompanying the pressure chart?

A They have, yes, sir.

MR. VERITY: We offer 6 through 10 in evidéhce. I also didn't

offer 4 and 5 which I do at this time.
MR. PORTER: Makes a total of 10 Exhibits?
MR. VERITY: - That 1s correct.

MR, PORTER: Without objection, the Exhibits will be

admitted to the record.

’{Whereﬁpon, Exhibits 4 through
received in evidence.)

BY MR. VERITY: Mr. Gove, referring now to Exhibit 4 and the

information that is on Exhibit 4, do you know whether or not the in

formation 18 in accordance with the information reflected by the chi

A Yes, sir, the information that Mr. Orr reported in his

letter of September 8, which 1s Exhibit 4 is also on the back of

Exhibit 9, which is the chart for the period of December 16, '58

through Decémber 23, '58, and in turn that information was placed

on C-122-A. which I believe is Exhibit -3,
Q Turning to Exhibit 3 for the moment, I notice that

in the approximate middle of this report, under the'heading_{

"observed data" there are some blocks on that report, will ydﬁ

jo

explain that to us please?
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A That information is to be obtained by the producer
with a dead wéight tecter, That is the part of the testgwhiéh we
had ﬁét handled.

Q@ _ What 1s the purpose of running a dead weight tester
on #he well?

A it's my thought and my understanding of this form
and the test that it's primarily to de%érmine the meter in order ﬁ
that a corrected or a true flow rate is obtained for purposes
of then calculating the deliverability,.

) Is there normally a friction factor that contriputea
to the expected error in the meter?

R A AWeii,»;ﬁerfictiOn factor wouid not enter, could enter|
into the meter to a degree. That is also handled in this’first
section. Now, on a well of this size or deliveradilityy. friction

is made negligible.
Q Has the meter that worked the test exhibited by these

charts been tested?"

A Yes, sir. It has been by the E1 Paso Natural Gas
Company. It's my understanding we-ﬁave conducted further tests .
with the same meter and it indicated a meter eérror at the time of
three pounds,

Q In which direction?

A It would be in El Paso's favor.

Q By saying E1 Paso's favor, the error was against

o
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Petro-Atlas or against? The error actually made the amount of

deliverability less than it really was?

A Yes, very slightly. It made the volume that E1 Paso

had calculated, which was 276 MCF a day and after a correction was

made, the corrected flow was 276.7 MCF for a day. It was quite sma&l{é

Q Mr. Gove, are you using these charts and the data that
was obtained from the initial 30 day period of flow of this well,
have you calculated what the allowable for this well would have
been if it had been granted an allowable from the 25th day of
November, 1958, the initial production date, to the 1lth day of

July, 1959, the day at which the Commission has granted the first

‘allowable to this well?

A Yes, sir, I have.
Q What is the amount?

A The amount is 26,527 MCF.

Q Haz this allowable so far been denied to Petro-Atlas

for this well?
A Yes, sir, 1t has.
@  Mr. Gove, if this allowable is not granted, will

Petro-Atlas correlative riéhts be affected?
A I believe they will, yes, sir.
Q In what way?

A In that off setting wells will be able to drain our

acreage.

Q vou will not be ablé to recover your just share of the

4.
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gas underlying your land?
A Yes, 8ir.

MR. VERITY: I believe that is all.
MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question of the witness?
Q (MR. PAYNE) Do you have a plat of this general area
snéwing the location of this well?
A No, I haven't, Mr. Payne. I am very sorry I don't.
Q Mr. Gove, is there a Souéh Blanco Pictured Cliff well
owned by another operator or other operator which directly or

diagonally offsets this well?

A Yes, sir. Aztec Oil and Gas has the Hanks No. 9,

BY MR. PORTER: That would be the southeast quarter?

A That would be the southeast quarter of that section.
We are in the northwest quarter. In addition, Aztec 01l naé the
Hanks No. 10, which 18 in unit N, that would be in the southwest
quarter of .i» section 5. I am sorry, I retract that. Our well
was located in unit F in section 8. Aztec 01l and Gas has the
Hanks No. 9 in unit P of section 5, 279, which would be in the
southeast quarter of section 5, so that would be a northeast dia-
gonal offset. Then Aztec 01l and Gas has the Hanks No. 10 which

is in unit F, section 5, and that would be a north offset, that‘

~well being in the southwest quarter of section 5.

Q 160 acre space®

A Yes, .
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| drilling some other wells in some adjacent quarter sections, I

don't have those locations.
BY MR, PAYNE: Mr. Gove, I am sure you are aware of the so-
called New Mexico Correlative Rights Statute and it provides that

each operator should be given the obportunity to recover his fair

PHONE CH 3-669)

share of the 0il and gas or both under his tract.

A Yes, sir.

Q | Now, Petro-Atlas had the opportunity, did it not?

A Yes, sir, we did. |

Q Now, Mr. Gove, do you work with oil proration for your
company at all?

A We are a rather‘Small'company; i have to do several
jobs. I am only an engineer with the company, also, supervisé
the production. We have a production superintendent in Farmington.

I am concerned with oil and gas, both in New Mexico, Utah and

Kansas.

Q Do you watch the proration schedules to find out
what allowable is assigned to an oil well?

A I do, yes, sir.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q Don't you think that also behooves an operator to

st&dy the gas proration schedule to find what, if any, allowable
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his gas well has?

A Yes, sir.

Q  Now, Mr. Gove, I would like to read you Exhibit 7 that

| was entered at the Exéminer's Hearing, and ask you your opinion of
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it and ask you in what respects you think it may be in error. This
finding reads as follows:

"But an operator had study responsibilities not only for
conducting such well tests as are required by Commission rules
and regulations, but also for knowing what the proratior schedule
reflects as to the statutes of his well and no injuries exist for
producing a gas well in excess of 60 days on the gas‘proration
schedule as to allowable has beén assigned to the well." I would
like to ask your gp%hion-of that finding and what respect you think
it might be in errér or unduly harsh?

A I am no attorney. Legally it's undoubtedly correct.
1 think we are as engineers talking about law. It might boil
down to the case where law has no excuse.

Q Well, as an engineer who operates wells for your
comﬁany, don't you ordinarily attempt to flle such reports as
are required and produce &bur wells in accordance with the allow-
able schedule?

A We do. The only way we operate the gas wells and
in the San Juan Basin in the event any trouble occurs, we periodica
check them in the event maybe we have a bad valve or the well freez
or an 1ntermétér has to‘'be installed. We do that as for putting
the well on and off the line. That responsibility rests wlth

the purchaser. In reality, we have not had any control of that

feature of 1it.

1y

L @ Actually, the responsibility doesn't rest with the
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purchaser,'does i1t? I mean, as the purchaser on the well?

A That is right.

Q Do you think perhaps that operators of gas wells have
advocated too much authority to the gas purchaser and are expecting
them to take the various tests and file them?

A No, sir. Previously we were paying El1 Paso, I believe,
something like $25.00 or $50.00 a month to operate those wells.
Operate, and that operation consists of looking after them and
filing the reports aind then that was, I'd say, under the Petro-
Atlas, we have several wells. We are very ghort handed out there.

We did not sample with the San Juan Basin until, I belleve, it was, f

oh, say, somewhere along -- we were actually operator, operator

personally until the spring ofk'57. Prior to that our production

was acquired from Tom Bolack and those gas wells were operated by

El pPaso for a fee. But when an operator supposedly operates the
well himself, the operation of most gas wells just consists of a
periodic check as to equipment and the filing of reports.

Q Then the operator does file and sign the reports Just
as an official deliverability testé

A Yes, sir, yes, 8ir.

Q ‘That, of course, is ﬁhat you didn;t file and what you
might call in an untimely manner?

A Yes, sir.

Q But as I understand it, you were #Qare that such

reports had to be filed?
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A That is correct.

Q You were aware of the other reports that had to be

filed, you filed them and signed them?
A Yes, sir. I did the completion report, that is right.

In other words, when we started out here in 1957, we obtained all

the forms we couid in Aztec and we attempted to keep up with them.

FHONE CH 3.6691

In this one we just failed to handle.it.

! ‘ Q Now, Mr. Gove, let me ask you this, do you feel that an”gg

allowable such as this should be reinstated upon the filing of a

required report no matter how long it's going to be until 1t is
filed? | é
A I think that certain circumstances might warrant 1t., |

Q Even 1f ten vears lowe gone by?

A No, sir.

Q Dc you have any reason to believe you would have ever

discovered this rerort had it not been filed in absence of a letter

from the office of the COmmission?

A There is a posaibility it might not have, yes, sir,

MR. PAYNE: Thank you, that 1s all,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPCRTING SERVICE, Inc.
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, VERITY:

Q@  The information that was required so that the Commission

could grant you a fair share of this oil and gas has been given

to them, hasn't 1t?

A Yes, 8ir.
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Q And the situation would not be any different insofar
as information is concerned if you had filed this report within
the 60 day period, would it?

A ' The information would have been the same, yes, sir.

Q If Petro-Atlas is denied this allowable from November
to July, they are not given an opportunity to recover their fair
share of the gas underlying the 160, are they?

A That is right, they are not.

Q They have asked you some opinions here with regard to
what you thought, I want to ask you one. Do you think that in
order to protect the correlative rights of the producers in the
st ascn for these reports are to give the
information with regard to them or to just require oil companies
to keep statistics and keep a lot of records?

A I think 1t gives them the required information.

Q And so that they can properly allocate the fair recove
able oil or gas to each operator, is that right? | .

A That is right.

MR. VERITY: That 1s all,
BY MR. PORTER: I believe you said that a test was
taken immediately following completion in August of 1958 in
accordance with the general rules?
A It was my understanding of the state-wide rules,

Q@  State-wide general rules of the Commission?
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Q At that time, whoever was responsible didn't have

knowledge of the special pool rules?

A No, sir, I did not have the knowledge nor did our

production manager in Farmington have the knowledge either, because

he only came into Farmington in April '57, and all the previous

PHONE CH 3.6691

days off the gas wells we had at that time had been completed

and at that time information had been handled by El Paso.

b

So this was the first time that we had completed a gas well ourselves

P

and begin to operate one in the Basin.

Q In the state?

A Yes, sir.
CROSS EXAMINATIO&
BY MR, UTZ:
Q Mr. Gove, this well was connected November 25, 19589

A That is correct.

Q These charts that you have submitted here as Exhibits,
‘what period of time do they cover? First, let me ask how many

charts do you have?

A We have five sets of charts. When I say sets, I mean

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

the flow and temperature.

Q I would like to ask you for the dates for the first
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three charts.

A The first which is Exhibit 6 1s November 25th through

November 30th, or until November 30, 1958, Exhibit 7 is indicated

3 : . :
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however, the next chart says December 7, '58 through December 15,
58, there 18 a day I don't know what that is, one thing I notice&
that when I was talking about that there seemed to be an overlap

of one day. The next chart which is Exhibit 9 1s for the period of

December 16, '58 to December 23, '58 and then Exhibit 10 is Decembpr -

23, '58 to December 31, 'S58.
Q Mr. Gove, are you familiar with the initial deliver-
ability testing procedure of R-333C and D?

A I am now, yes, sir.

Q Then the first three charts that you Spokébéf here,
Exhibit 6, 7 and &, are those charts taken in conformance of that
particular rule? “

A~ That is my understanding, yes, sir.

Q Is there anything special in regard to those charts

over any other chart or any other well?

A I believe the primary consideration is tha the well
has to be produced uninterrvupted or with the minimum down time,

and these charts --

Q The charts are test chearts?

A No, sir,

Q In other words, any other well that is produced
unIntefruptédly for the first three charts after connecticn to thﬁ
plpe 1line would have identical charts?

A Yes, sir,

Q You favor from these charts?
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| R=333-C and D, "Delivefability test," this 1s the fourth paragraph.

A Yes, sir.

Q So that actually whether or not you used those charts
for reporting a test, they would be identical, would they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Gove, one more thing before we get through this,
are you familiar with the section in R-333~C and D in regard to
scheduling of tests?

A Once again, as I say, I was not aware of that letter
until I contacted you by phone and you very obligingly sent me all
the orders., I believe that was sohetime along about in Cctober.

Q I believe you have said in your testimony that these
charts meet all the requireiﬁems for the initial deliverability
test? | |

A I was of the opinion thiey did, yes, sir.

Q LLet me read you a part of a section, a part 3 of

"Provided, however, when initial deliverabillity is accomplished

in accordance with section B, sub section paragraph 1, that 1is,

a section for deliverability test to be used as only a test for
wells connected to gas transportation facilities during the period'
of April 1 through October 31st. Then the operator shall notify
the Commission in writing at any time during the 14 day condition-
ing period.” Did you notify the Commission during this period?

A No, sir, we did not.
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Q So actually, these do not meet that requirement

because you didn't schedule a test?
A From that standpoint, that is right.
Q Mr. Gove, I believe you are familiar with the form tha
you have filed on this Aztec No. 1.
I think I am now, yes, sir.

You filed the form 104 on or about August 26th?

A

Q

A Yes, sir.
Q 158, and filled the C-110 about the same tiﬁe?
A

Yes, sir. _

Q Where did you get thekinformation that these forms
Qére fe&uiréd éswﬁé»filéaﬁtb fﬁé Cémmission? - |

A We had filed thempmeviously to oil wells, I mean, the
same type forms. The C-104 and those others are filed for oil
Wwells, I think we were‘quite familiar with oil well forms. We
drilled seven oil wells and one gas well so by that time we were,
I think, fairly familiar and ahy mistakes we made had been called
to our attention on the oll wells.

Q Then you say you knew that you should file these forms
from verbal instructions from Aztec as general rules? |

A I think‘possibl& verbally our superintendent had
conversation with our staff in Aztec, yes, sir.

Q You were not familiar with proration order 565C 2

A No, sir, we were not.
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“dSﬁ%&bt'éhém éﬁd‘fhéy glve us the information with regard to

‘about?

Q  Did you know at that time that if you did not file
these forma 110 and 104 you would not receive an allowable?

A We went on that assumption because we knew we would
not receive an allowable, well allowable until we filed those
forme. It was the same thing for gas wells, yes, sir.

Q I believe you stated in your testimony that this
information on these charts were taken, -- the information was re-
layed to you as operator, is that correct?

A That is right and actually E1 Paso doesn't make a
practice of relaying that information unless you request it., We

know since this situation developed. We now contact E1 Paso, we

the flow volumes and we run a dead welight ourselves. We done 1t

since on this well, on the two other tests and we done it on two

other gas wells on South Blanco.

Q Thit is just the point I wanted to bring out. 1In
other words, ‘the purchaser ié not»obligated to give yourthat infor-
mation?

A That is correct.

Q I belleve I understood you to say that you thought this
was the only test that you had to file in”grder to obtain an allow-

able and this testwas absolute overflow or which test were we talkip

A We were of the opinion we had to file a potential test.

Q This potential test, what do you mean? The PT 2 3/4"
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choke test?

A This was run with it, was run with a choke.
Q 3/4"2
A Yes, sir.

Q Where did you get\the information you had to run that
test and flle it with the Commission?

A We had this form, we thought this form had to be filed.
We contacted a testing, outfit in Farmington, and they run that
test. We requested'them to run this test. We didn't know, we
wanted it for the state. We told them we wanted the well tested
and to run a flow test for us and that is what he run.

Q  You filed that form when? -

A We filed that form sometime shortly after August 21st,
'58, the day of the test was August 21, '58. No later than the ‘
318t of August, 1958.

Q Again, where did you get the information that leq\you
to belleve you had to file that form to obtain an éilowable?

A The general regulations indicated that the test had 5
to be filed. | .

Q Generaiyregulations?

A I belileve they do. o

Q I am not familiar with %the general regulations. |

A Rule 122 shall be submitted. Shall be that pressure

data as required under the provision of Rule 4Ql. It does go on

that forms that 122A, B and C, should be submitted to special pooi
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which we do not have knowledge ofqi‘

Q Those general rules*ﬁid call your attention to the
fact they were special pool rulés?

A Well, actually now I don't recall that we had any
C-122A forms in our cabinet. It was one of those situations,we
had USG forms and oll conservation forms and it's pretty hard to
note, 1t's difficult at all to have quiie an ass&rtment of forms
to be filed withivarious regulatory bodies., We missed ﬁnfortunate1y¢§

Q There is nothing in the general rules that say you i
have to file that absolute overfléw test for proration purposes,
18 there?

A NG, there isnii, Now, as 1 say, we filed the general |
regulation form'C-iéz, shall be submitted though and we flled 1t,
the rule sald it. We were not aware of what 122A, 122C referred
to.

Q So you Just filed it because the general rule says
that you had to file?

A Yes, sir.

Q WiﬁhOut any rega?d for obtaining information?

A Probably so, yes, sir. We filed, was it ClO4 or C1l1l0
which is entitled for an allowable.

MR, VERITY: In southéastern’New Mexico or many
areas in New Mexico, the form C-122 is the counterpart of 122a.

A I presumed that C-122 is deVeloped for southeast

L_New Mexico.
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BY MR. PORTER: Do you have many wells on the San Juan
Basin?

A There certalnly are.

Q Have you lost an allowable because of late test filing
similar to our case?

A No, sir, I was not aware of that, no, sir.

Q If the relief you requested is granted, do you think
in those other cases then the allowable should be corrected on?

A I think it would depend on the circumstanéés under
which the form had been filed, failure to file the form.

Q@  What do you think would'be a justifiable circumstance?

MR, VERITY: We have this purpose, your honor, and

we thirk that it 1s one that the Commission ought to have., We belie
that the function of the Commission is one that it's carrying out,
that 18, to regulate production so that waste is not permitted
and so correlative rights are protected and everyone gets their
Just and fair share on qilland gas that is in place. Now, in 6rder
to accOmpliSﬁ this, the Commission must be appraised of deliver-
ability and pressures and flows and information that informs the
Commission the potential of a well in connection with the poténtiai

of adjacent wells in the pools and that the reason you very properl;

‘design these tests. If this reason is not conveyed to the Commissi

then we think the individual does not have any invasion of his

correlative rights, but where the Commission is informed of all

b1,
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the information as they are in this—Zése and certainly within a
reasonable period of time, I don't think 1t's falr to consider what
if it was five years, if it was less than a year, it was a matter
of months where the Commission was informed of this information

so that they can grant the particular producer his Jjust fair share
of an allowable. We think they should do it and if there is
others up there who haven't received their fair share, they ought
to be in this hearing asking for 1t. If you want me to answer that
question, I Just don't think it's a proper position here. We are
not worried about the rights of other people., Peftro-Atlas is here
before the Commission and if they are not granted this allowable,

&y

they are nob glven théif'rigntS'toMEHé‘pfébéf“éﬁé“EHleéif”éhaééﬁbf
the gas. We think we have showed the Commission it shows on

the charts of this application and on the evidence before it, that
it 1s going to be granted their right to get their falr share,
they gbt to be givéh 1t from the timé of the first connection.
Now, there isn't any contention here, your honor, it's true that

a test was not scheduled, and I don't believe anybody has anj»serio'
contention that this information is not accurate and I want to |
point this out to the Commission to the offset operatorg'up there
and they‘are making no objection to this. Aztec 0il isn't here,
the other offset operator{has not objected to this belng granted

and the truth of the matter is I firmly believe if we set down and

scheduled them, you are not entitled too. As a matter of fact, I
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| think they're not being here shows that they have that opinion.

4it Rule 17 under definition states correlative rights shall mean

We belleve this Commission and the truth of the matter, they don't
have the right to deny production of a just, fair share of an
allowable, and we are not denying here at any place, 1 see that the
tests arekwrong or that if the test had been filed in time that
they, the applicant, wouldn't be described as an allowable. What
we are endeavoring to do 1s péhalize someone for not haQing filed
a test in time. Now, this penalty I can see might be made in
the nature ofa fine. I don't think under the laws of the State
of New Mexico and under the Rules and Regulations of this COmmission‘;

which insures a person of eorrelative rights, and let me read

the opportunities afforded uuofir as practicable to do so. To the
owner of each property in the pool to produce without waste his
Just and equitable share of o0il or gas or both inthe pools being
in amount saofir as can practicably be determined and :sofar as
can be practicably obtained without waste substantially in the
proratibn from the quantity of recoverablg oil or gas or both under"ﬁ
such property bears or both in the pool, I think this is a perfecb
example of what the language of this rule and statute which it's
taken from is referring fo. The Commission in this case if it's
going to make any allowance for the fact this word is in here, I

think is required to realize this is what they're talking about

when they say practicable,
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Mr. Verity, I reailze your thought. Maybe in the interest of
time, we can iet you go ahead and then you can omit that part from
your closing statement.

MR. VERITY: That was my closlng statement.

MR, PAYNE: You are aware that oil and gas produced in

PHONE CH 3.66%)

excess of an allowable assigned to the well 18 lllegal oili or gas,
taren't you, under the statute in New Hexico?

MR. VERITY: Yes, but what we are saying is that also of “the
statutes of New Mexico, we of Aztec are not negligible, at time it
may have not been'assignéd; that it should be assigned as of this
date, which would make it not illegal,

"I @ (BY MR. PAYNE) Inasmuch as it has not been assigned an

allowable, it should not have been produced?

MR, VERITY: 1 can'f grant you that conclusion, because this
is in dlsregard of our correlative rights establishment.

Q (BY MR. PAYNE) Are you saying that a man can go out and
drill a hole and not make any intention of drilling and to make it ;
| approved and not take any of the required tests; that he shouldfbe

able to produce that well from the time of completion and file his

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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test whenever he sees fit?

S A é
MR, VERITY: I am not saying that. In each instance, we believe

this we}l égs completed and all the tests were made. 1In all regard+
it these tests had not been made by the applicant, then it was not

entitled to that gas under a correlative rights doctrine; that
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well established I don't think we would have any rights.

Q (BY MR. PAYNE) Mr. Verity, this deliverability test

was not taken as a test?

MR. VERITY: This 1s true.

Q (BY MR. PAYNE) You're merely computing the information
from the charts in order to fill out the deliverability form?

MR. VERITY: I don't believe there is any evidence, no evi-
dence in front of the Commission that the charts and information
obtained were not accurate or they were not identical and exactly
the same as if it had been stamped prior to the time it was started
this was a deliverability test so we still have the fact that the
potentiality and deliverability of this we11~1$ vefore the
Commission and we think this establishes the correlative rights
to produce to the just and fair share>during that period.

MR. PORTER: Gchtlemen, we would like to finish with
the witness at this time, 1f we may interrupt these arguments.
Each of you will be given an Qpportunity"to make a closigg state-
ment. |

Q@ (By Mr. Utz) Do you feel that the form C-122A is any

less important than any of the other forms you file with the

.

Commission?
A I don't know, having the knowledge that I do.

Q For example, Form C-llo,fwhich is a certificate‘bf an

authorization of transport oil and natural gas., If you had neg-

lected to file that form for nine months, do you think you should

®
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C=-110 form that permitted you to produce the 01i1?

have prior to the time you riledmthat form?

A I believe our point is that we filed a test form. I
mean, we were aware the well had to be tested. I believe most
states require a test allowable and can be assigned an oil well,
it's required that an oil test be filed immediately to have an
allowable assigned so we flled a test form. I believe that is
a point that has been made but overlooked. We filed # C-122A and
i1t turned out it was not the proper form, We feel we did not
ignore the test, that is an important test in our case, that 1is
my thought.

Q Anyway, you filed a test, you filed the wrong test?

A Yes, sir, we did not ignore filing a test form.

@  In other words, the question I asked, you filed a

A I say no, if a man files a test form in ignorance, anc
1m§roper one, I don't think he should be penalized. We did make
an honest effort to file the test. Well, that is my thought.

Q You are familiar with R-333C and D?

A I am becoming quite familiar with 1it.

Q Do you agree that>those orders are specific as to what
you necessarily would file in order to receilve an allowabie?

A I think they are.

Q So in effect, you are pleading ignorance to those orderﬂ

in regard to filing?
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to make any further argument. 'I think we made our point clear

__The case will be taken under advisement,

MR. VERITY: Actually, there again, that calls for a
legal answer. I think we answered it before.

MR. PORTER: I feel this point has been belabored and
I move ihat we move on to another area or dispense the witness,

MR. PAYNE: One question, Mr. Gove, this late filing 1in
this matter would result iha pool allowable belng eroneously set,
would it not? |

A It would be anerror to a slight degree, that 18 correct,
Mr. Payne. Yes, sir, I believe that question was brought up at
the Examiner's Hearing. '

Q What you are asking us 1is that not anybody who might
have Tiled & form date pe reinstated no matter when it was filed.
Is -that what you are saying, &ou attempted to c¢umply and did not
and therefore you feel 1iii this particular case you are entitled
to this?

A Yes, 8ir, that is my feeling.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

MR, VERITY: We have nothing further and I have no desire

to the Commission and we in effect arepleading to the mercy of the
Commission. You might say the maln basis is we think that the
Commission has got all the information so they can grant us our

fair share. We have nothing further.

MR. PORTER: Nothing further to be offered in the case.

&
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MR. VERITY: Pardon me one minute, these charts belong
to E1 Paso and they have requested them back and I wonder i1f the
Commission's secretary would return them to me as soon as ijyen

have used them in regard to taking this case under advisement?
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BEFORE THE OIL COKSERVATION CCMILSSION *tj 7
OF THE STal's OF HEW MHEXICO

IN RE: APPLICATION OF PETRO-4TLAS, INC.,
FOR AN CRDER CAlCELLING OV ER-PRODUCTION
ON ITS AZTEC KO. OKE (1) WELL LOCATED
IN THE APPROXIMATE CHFTEP 0L THE SOUTH-
EAST QUAR’J.ER OF TH’:. HORTHWEST QUARTER

(S NU%) OF SECTION EIGHT (&), TOWN-
SHIP TWENTY-SEVER (27) HNORTH, RniGE
HINE (9) WEST, IN Si IJmm(mmWYlmW

Ih.hu\ ICO

APPLICATION

CiaSk NO.

/573

Comes now the applicant, Petro-itlas, Inrc., and states:

1. That it is the owner and cperator of the Petro-

Atlas dztec No. 1 well located in the approximate center of thé

Southeast Quarter of the lgrthwest Quarter (SE:

HW@%) of Section

Eight (8), Township Twenty-seven (27) North, Range Nine (9) West

in San Juan County, New liexico.

2. That such well was completed as a commercial gas'4

well on the 14th day of August, 1958 and that on the 21st day

of August, 1958 a production test was taken on the well and as

a result ‘thereof Form C-122 was filed with the 0il Conservation

Cormmission; that prior to the promulga{ion of Order No. R-333 C & D
such test and report on Form C-122 was correcﬂgﬁznmifhat applicant
was under the impression that it took the correctﬂi-test and made

the correctﬁﬁfreport, but that Order R-333-C&D above referred to

amended the rules for the pool and established a difféfént deliv-

erability test and a report thereof on Form C-122Ai.

3. That subsequeﬁf to the completion of the above re-

ferred to well and in Hovember, 1953 the above described well”was

connected to El Paso- Hatural Gas Company’s pipe line and thereupon

started producing gas;

l
3 «bthe prescribed Form C-122.., referred to above

\Qwell all of the information was obtained as required for filing

and such form was

that during the initial production of this




filed by the applicant from such information on September 11,

1959.
4, That the production taken from the above described

well from its initial production in November, 1958 until September,
1959 was a proper amount of production and would have been within
the allowable set for said well had Form C-122.. been filed at the
prescribed time; “that the failing to file such form was an in-
advertence which arose due to reorganization of the company and
changes from previous operation of the property wherein the pipe
line company had filed the report form; that the purported over-

production which the Commission records show against this well dur-

L
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ing such period is due to5 such ‘inadvertence and
shonld grant the applicant relief by allowing the time of filing
the Form C-1224 to relate back to the time of initial production,
being the time that the information reflected by such report was
obtained, and thereby cancelling the over-production charged against
éuch well.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set
down for hearing; that due notice thereof be given as required
by the laws of the State of New llexico and the Rules of this

Commission, and that the Commission, from the evidence to be ad-

duced at such hearing, enter an order permitting the filing date

of such report Form C;lZZA regarding the captioned well to relate

back prior to first production, and that all over-production charg-

ed agai§si such well be cancelled.

" PETRO-ATLAS, INC., dpplicant

v

) &})/ GGO- ) ' 4 Y o

. 152 Petrbfeum Center Bldg.
Farmington, New Hexico
ATTORNEY FOR{RPPLICANT
' 0
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EEYORE THE OX1. CONBERVATION COMNMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MWW MEXICO

CASE No. 1893
Order No. R-1619

APPLICATION OF PETRO-ATIAS, INC,
FOR AN ORDER CANCRLLING THR
OVER-PRODUCTION CHARGED AGAIMNST
ONE GAS WELL IN THR SOUTH BLANCO-
PICTURRD CLIFFS POOL, BAN JUAN
cm, NEW MEXICO

BY_THE CONNISBION:

‘ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

Pebruary 10, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel 8. mu:.
Exsminer duly appointed by the 04l Consexvation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " in mo:m
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. ;

i NOW, on this. 7 g Z/ day of Maxch, 1960, the cc-tlcten, ]
quorum being present, haviag considered the application, the evi-
dence adduced, mmwomozmw Daniel 8.
mtm, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS,

(l) mmmlmmmmmmamumw
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. _

(2) That the applicant, Petro-Atlas, Inc., is the ownex nd
opexator of the Aztec Well No. 1, located in the SR/4 W /4 of :
Section 8, Township 27 Noxth, Range 9 West, South Blanco-Pictuved
Cliffas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

-{2) That said Axztec Well No. 1 was completed in August, 1“
and was connected to a gas gathering facility in November, 1938.

(4) That while a three-hour absolute open flow enuu.l :
test was taken in August, 1988, and the results werxe - .\ndeam'
C-122, the applicant failed to file Form €~122-A, as reguired
Oorder Nos. R-333-C and R-333-D, until Saptembex 11, 1959, Poxm C-
122-A is used to report an Initial Deliverability Test, which test
is taken under stabilized flow conditions and furnishes the basis |
foxr properly pxorating a gas well in Ibrtmu New Maxico.
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(5) That since Form C-122-A was not filed in a timely mam-
nar, the well was not assigned an allowsble in tha proratiom order
and schedules for a consecutive period of some ten months, Auriang
which period the operator produced the well.

(6) That accoxdingly ths subject well becume consi
over-produced, and the applicant now seeks to have over-p
cancelled in an amount equal to the allowable vhich have
been assigned to the well had Form C-122-A been timely filed.

(7) That each operator has the duty and responsibility not
‘only for aomducking suzh w3l (Gt a8 ass requised Uy Commassion
m.smdmulaum, but also for Xncwing what the pxoration
‘schedule reflects as to the status of his wells, and no justifica-
tion exists for producing a gas well in excess of 60 days when the
gas proration schedule .how that no allowable hu been assigned td

the well.
(8) That the subject application should be denied.

That the subject application be and the same is hcrd:y
dented.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above dasignated.

STATR OF MEN NEXICO
OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

Kl mmfé*/

0y T

A, L. FORTER, Jr m:&w
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MULTI-POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELLS

Pool Sadesignated Formation__ Vietumed €lifls County S Jven

Initial [ Annual Special Déte of Test OnilielB

Company TENRIpMRAS, BIS. Leace ANERG , Well No. B

unit ¥ Sec,_ 8 Tp. S Rge. W Purchaser &3 Iuso Nsbusal Gas

Casing 3°UE" i 3980 1 p, set at_ 363  po.r. SASR To__ SM3

Tubing_We0M® wi, 880 1.p, Set at_SV00'  perr. SAGS To__SAOR

Gas Pay: From N 1, W L xG_ O ~GL Bar.Press._ 88

Producing Thru: Casi;lg . Tubing. Type Well Qh ]
Single-Bradenhead-G. G. or G.0. Dual

Date of Completion: Sedbelt Packer e Reservoir Temp.

OBSERVED DATA B
Tested Through (WKUWR) (Choke) (FEWEE) Type Taps

— Flow Data = Tubing Data Casing Data
(Prover) | (Choke) |[Press.| Diff.| Temp. | Press.| Temp. | Press. |[Temp. Duration
No. (Line) | (Orifice) . L _ , : : of Flow
Siue Size psig| n, | °F. psig p, psig ’F. Hr.
T ~ —
SI | (]
1, 4 | nadBE L’ [ WY e[ W | I |
2.
3.
b,
5
FLOW CALCULATIONS
Coefficient Pressure Flow Temp. Gravity Compress, Rate of Flow
No. Factor Factor Factor | Q-MCFPD
(24-Hour) hypr | psia Ft Fg Fpy @ 15.025 psia
L] W B 1N oM | WS T LN
3. '
44
5
PRESSURE CALCUTATIONS
3as Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio ef/obl, Specific Gravity Separator Gas '
Jravity of Liquid Hydrocarbons - deg. Specific Gravity Flowing Fluid
e (1-e78)_ ' P, 608 c
Py, 5 - 2 2 o o
No. By FQ (FQ) (FeQ) P, 2 PL-P5 Cal, ]f;“
Pt (psia) . (1-€~8) Py c
G
_3. " " g ’ l
Le g L
54 |
Absolute Porential: w MCFPD; n .8

COMPANY
ADDRESS
AGENT and TITLE
WIINESSED
COMPANY







OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 3, 1960

Mr. George Verity
182 Petroleum Centsr Building

Farmington, New Mexico
Dear Mr. Verity:

On behalf of your ouont,"htn-ulu, Inc,, we
enclose two copies of Order R-1619 in Case 1893
issued by the Oil Comservation Commissiom this

date.
Very truly yours,
A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary«Director

ir/

Enclosures: (2)

(=07 -




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN RE: APPLICATION OF PETRO-ATLAS, INC.,
FOR AN ORDER CANCELLING OVER-PRODUCTION
ON ITS AZTEC NO. ONE (1) WELL LOCATED

IN THE APPROXIMATE CENTER OF THE SOUTH-
EAST QUARTER OF THE NORTHWEST QUARTER
(SE%NW%) OF SECTION EIGHT (8), TOWNSHIP
TWENTY-SEVEN (27) NORTH, RANGE NINE (9)
WEST, IN SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO. 1893

St N N N\

FIRST AMENDMENT TO APPLICATION

Comes now the applicant, PETRO-ATLAS, INC., and files this

its First Amended Application in the captioned matter and alleges

- and states:

1. That it is the owner and opefator of the Petro-
Atlas Aztec No. 1 well located in the approximate center of the
“Soutﬁeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter (SEXNW%) of Section
Eight (8), Township Twenty-seven (27) North, Réng; Nine (9) West
in San Juan County, New Mexico.

2. That such well was completed as a commercial gas
well on the l4th day of August, 1958 and that oh the 21st day of
August, 1958 a production fest was taken oﬁ the well and as a
result thereof Form C-122 was flled with the 0il Conservation
Commission; that prior to the promulgation of Order No. R-333 C&D,
such test and report on Form C-122 was correct and that applicant
was under the impression that it took the .correct test and made the
correct report, but that Order R-333-C&D above referred to amended

the rules for the pool and established a different deliverability

test and a report thereof on Form C-122A.

Page #1




3. That subsequent to the completion of the above re-
ferred to well and in November, 1958, the above well was connect~
ed to El Paso Natural Gas Company's pipe line and thereupon start-
ed producing gas; thd:(during the initial production of this well
all of the information was obtainedras required for filing the
prescribed Form C-122A, referred to above, and such form was filed
by the applicant from such information on Septémber 11, 1959.

4. That the production taken from the above described
well from its initial production in November, 1958 until September,
1959 was a p‘roperk amount of production and would liave been within
the allowable set for said well had Form C-122A been filed at the
prescribed time; that the failing to file such fbrﬁ ﬁas an inad-
vertence which arose due to reorganization of the corporation and
changes from previous operation of the property wherein the pipe
line company had filed the report form;that the purported over-
production which the Commission records show against this well dur-
ing such period is due to such inadvertence and that the Commission
should grant the applicant relief by allowing the time of filing
the Form C-122A to relate back to the time of initial production,
being the time'thatifhe information reflected by such report was
obtained and thereby cancelling the overproduction charged against
such well.

5. That the applicant is entitled to produce the cap-
tioned well at a proper allowable during the period of time prior
to the time that Form C-1224A was}filedyih September, i959 and that
granting such allowable will prevent wﬁste and promote the greatest
ultimate recovery of gas from the pool in which such well is located,

That the granting of an allowable to the applicant for the period of

Page #2




time from the inception of production in the above described well
until Form C-122A was filed in September, 1959 is necessary in order
to protect its correlative rights{ that the granting of such allow-
able will in no wise interfere with the correlative rights of any
other producers in the pool and that the refusal to grant such allow-
able will improperly and invalidly interfere with the correlative

rights of this applicant.
WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set down

for hearing; that due notice thereof be given as required by the
lé;s of the Staté Qf Nevaé;ico éﬁd thé.Rules of this Commission,
énd that the Commission, from the evidence to be adduced at such
hearing, enter an order éermitting the filing date of such report
Form C-122A regarding the captioned well t0‘rélaté back prior to
first production, and that all over-production charged against‘such
well be cancelled; that applicant be granted a proper allowable

fof the above described well from the*inception of first production
until September, 1959 when Form C-122A was filed regarding such well,
and fﬁat the Commission enter such order as is required to protect

the correlative rights of applicant.

PETRO-ATLAS, INC., Applicant

By@.%
Geo. L. Verity) .

152 Petroleum Center Bldg.
Farmington, New Mexico
ATTORNEY FOR APPLICANT




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN RE: APPLICATION OF PETRO-ATLAS, INC.,

FOR AN ORDER CANCELLING OVER-PRODUCTION )
ON ITS AZTEC NO. ONE (1) WELL LOCATED

IN THE APPROXIMATE CENTER OF THE SOUTH- )
EAST QUARTER OF THE NORTHWEST QUARTER
(SEANWX) OF SECTION EIGHT (8), TOWNSHIP )
TWENTY-SEVEN (27) NORTH, RANGE NINE (9)

WEST, IN SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. )

CASE NO. 1893

APPLICATION FOR HEARING DE NOVO

Comes now PETRO-ATLAS, INC., applicant in the captioned
end moves the Commission for a de novo hearing on the

captioned application, and in support thereof would show to the

Commission as follows:

That the captioned application waé set for hearing
before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, on ngruary 10, 1960 and on
such date heard before said Examiner. That as a result of such
hearing the application was denied. That applicant is‘entitled to.
a de novo héaring Before the Commission in>accord with Rule 1220

of Commission Rules and that same shoula %e¢ granted.

Geo, L. Veri
152 Petroleum Center Bldg.
Farmington, New Mexico
ATTORNEY FOR PETRO-ATLAS, INC.
Applicant,




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN RE: APPLICATION OF PETRO-ATLAS, INC.,
FOR AN ORDER CANCELLING OVER~-PRODUCTION
ON ITS AZTEC NO. ONE (1) WELL LOCATED

IN THE APPROXIMATE CENTER OF THE SOUTH=-
EAST QUARTER OF THE NORTHWEST QUARTER
(SE4NWX) OF SECTION EIGHT (3), TOWNSHIP
TWENTY-SEVEN (27) NORTH, RANGE NINE (9)
WEST, IN SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO. 1693 |

A o s L)

APPLICATION FOR HEARING DE NOVO

Comes now PETRO-ATLAS, INC., epplicaat in the captioiied

matter, and moves the Commission for a de novo hearing on the

captioned application, and in support thereof would show to the

Commission as follows:

That the captioned application was set for hearing

before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, on February 10;’1960 and on

such date heard before said Examiner. That as a result of such

hearing the application was denied. That applicant ig entitled to

a de novo hearing before the Commission in accord with Rule 1220

‘of Commission Rules and that seme should be granted.

%GGOov » éérity -

152 Petroleum Center Bldg,

Faruington, New Mexico .

ATTORNEY FOR PETRO-ATLAS, INC.
Applicant,
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

June 30, 1960

Mr. George mtfy
153 Petroleus Ceater Building

Dear Mr. Verity:

On behalf of your ciient, Petro-Atias, Inc., we

enclose two copies of Order R-1619-A ia Cage 1893

:::uod by the 011 Comservatiocn Commission this
.

Yery truly yours,

"A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order sent to:
011 Comservation Commission

Hobbs
Axtec




BEFORE THE ,
OIL CONSERVATIOV COMMISSION
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
APRIL 13, 1960

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1893 Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a hearing
de novo before the 0Oil Conservation Commission
in Case No. 1893, Order No. R-1619, which was
an application tc cancel the overproduction
charged against one gas well in the South
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Said Order Wo. R-1619 denied the
requested relief.

S 20 se en er % gy s e ]

- em e Gm e M e e s we e wr e s S ae es e A A m em e em e -

John Burroughs
"Daniel 8. Nutter
A, L. Porter

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: MP.LPayne, I believe we should dispose of
Case 1893, |

MR. PAYNE: Case 1893. Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc.
for a hearing de novo in Case 1893. Mr. Commissioner, the attorney
for the applicant has requeéted that that casé be continued ﬁo the
regular hearing in May.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any comment on the'coupsel'
métion. for continuance? Case 1893 will be continued to the May

regular hearing.

DEARNLEY .« MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GERERAL LAW REPORTERS |
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6491




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; >
I, THOMAS T. TOMKO, Court ﬁeporter, in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of ¥New Mexlco, do heredby certify that the fore-~
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexlco
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in machine short-

hand and reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same

is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

oot
: I st .
WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the // “day of é?éédkx( o,

A.D. 1960, in the City of Albuguerque, County of Bernalillo, State

of New Mexlco.

\2/’?fi,qg “_Z"‘“\""7’~‘::~éi

Notary Public

My Commission expires:

January 7, 196i

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REFPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MeXIcOo
Phone CHopel 3-6691
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BEFORE THE
0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 18, 1960

IN THE MATTER OF:

Avoplication of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a
hearing de novo before the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission in Case No. 1893, Order
No. R-1619, relating to a request for can-
cellation of the overproduction charged
against one gas well in the South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County,

New Mexico.

m an @ e W» O3 e an em en a® a8 v @z o Em % A S B p & ap w» a

PHONE CH 3.6691

Case 1893

BEFORE: Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr., Murray Morgan

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PAYNE: Mr, Commissioner, the Applicant in this

case has requested it be continued to the regular Commission hear-

ing on June 1Oth.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any objection to counsel?s

motion for Case 1893? The Case 1893 will be continued to June 1Oth.

At this time, in order to release one of our witnesses, we ar

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOHTING SERVICE, Inc.

gofng to take Southeast nomenclature case, following that we will

have a short recess.,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 2

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
:+ S8 {
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 26th day of May, 1960.

i o
! ?‘ :
ﬁa’.eu ,,46 L«buwgw

‘Notary Public-Court Reporter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO :

HIN TEE HATTER OF THE HEARING
CALL=ZD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXYCO FOR
'THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 1893
order No. R-1619-A

APPLICATION OF PETRO-ATIAS, INMC,
FOR AN ORDER CANCELLING TEE
OVER-PRODUCTION CHARGED AGAINST
ONE GAS WELL IN THE SOUTH BIANCO-
PICTURED CLIFFS POOL, SAN JUAN
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

i ORDER OF THE COMMISSION .

|BY_THE COMMISSION:

' This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock z.m. om

Febmuy 10, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Damiel S, Mtd‘.
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservaticn Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Cowmiesjom, " in aecordanse
'with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations, and the
cause came on for hearing de novo before the Commissiorn om June 10,

1960.

NOW, om this 3O0th . aay of June, 1960, the Commissiom, a
quorus being present, having aonu.dored the application, the evi-
dence addwced in both hearings, and being fully advised in the

preanises,
FINDS:
(1) That due public motice having been given as :-qaxm Yy|

law, the Commission Jurisdicticm of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. ‘

(2) That the applicant, Fetro-Atlas, Inc., is the owmer amd
operator of the Aztec Well No. 1, loceated in the SE/4 WW/4 of
Section 8, Township 27 Noxth, Range 9 West, South Blango-Pictured
Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That said Aztec Well No. 1 was complated in August, 1”#‘ .

(4) That while a three~hour =bsolute open flow potential
test was taken in August, 1958, and the results were filed om Form|
C-122, the applicant failed to file Form C-122-A, as required by
Oxder Nos. R-333-C and R-333-D, until September 11, 1959. PForm c-
122-A 15 used to report an Initial Deliverxability Test, which test
is taken under stabilized flow conditiomns and furnishes the basis
for properly proxating a gu well in Northwest New Mexico. The




¥
¢

mt reported on Form C-122 is not used im anyway for proratiom
| purposes nor is it required to be taken.

' mr, the well was not assigned an allowable in the proratiom order

i That the subject application be and the same is hereby

-2-
' CASE No. 1893 !
fo:dt: No. R-1619-A ‘ !

(5) That since Form C~122-A was not filed in a timsly mam-

' and schedule for a consecutive period of some tem mth: duxing
which period the operator produced the well.

;1' (6) That moxdiagly the subject well became considerably |
| ovex-produged, and the appucm now seeks to have over-prodwstiom
icantellsd in an amocunt equal to the allowable which would have |
1 baen aniqnod to the well had Form C- 1.22-A been tin.ly filed.

\ . (7) That each opcratar has thc duty and l:upemibtuty not
only for comnducting such well tests as are required by Ccamissiom
‘Rules and Regulations, but alsc for xnowing what the proxation

{schedule refleats as to the status of his wells, and me justifiea-
tion exists for produsing a gas well in excess of 60 days whea the

‘the well.

: (8) That even though the failure of an operator to get aa
alliowable properly assigned to a well is the result of unfamil-
iarty with Commission Rules arnd Regulatiomi, as appears to have
been the situation in this case, to authorize the well's produws-
tion retroactiveiy to the date the required test should have beea
£1iled, would inevitably result in the Commission being umable to
properly perform the regulatory fungtions which it is obligated
to pexform under the laws of New Mexico.

(9) That the subject application should be denied.
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

denied.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the dny and year herein-~
‘above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSEMTIOH COMMISSION

( ; EJ'OHN BURROUGHS, Chaixman

- ‘ ) L)
A. %yomn, J¥ ., * & Secretary

gas proxation schedule shows that no allowable has ‘heea assigned £9
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NO. 4-60

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING FEBRUARY 10, 1960

0il Conservation Commission - 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capiiol, Souta Fe

Thevfollowing cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
A, L, Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director:

CASE 1889:

CASE 1890

CASE 189i1:

Appllcat1on of Continental Oil Company for three non-standard
gas proration units. Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
seeks the cancellation of three existing non-standard units
and the establishment of three non-standard gas proration
units in the Jelmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. One-
such unit is to comprise 400 acres, being the NE/4, N/2 NW/a
and the N/2 S/2 of Section 32, Towaship 22-South, Range 36
East.. ; Another unit is to comprise 160 acres, belng the S/2

" 8/2 of said Section 32. Another unit is to comprise 80 acrés,

being the S/2 NW/4 of said Section 32 The proposed units
ara to he dedicated respcéiively to ihe State A-32 Wells Nos.
2, 3 and 4 all in said Section 32 and located respect1ve1y
in the SW/4 NE/4, the SE/4,SE/4 and the SE/4 NN/4.

" Application of Socony Mobil Oil Company, Inc. for permission.

to commingle the production from sevéeral-separate pools.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authoriz-
ing it to comm1ngle, after separate measuremen} the production
from the Penrose Skelly, Paddock, Blinebry Gas, Tubb Gas,

‘Dpinkard and Brunson Pools as well as production from the

Montoya, S1lurlan ‘and Simpson formations from all wells on

cits Brunson Argo Lease, cono1st1ng of the NE/4 of Section 9

and the NW/4 of Section 10, both in Townshlp 22 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

{Applxcatlon of Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc. for extension

of the Escrito-Gallup 0il Pool and for the promulgat1ontot

’spec;al‘rules and requlations governing said pool. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks an order extendlﬁg the

'Escrito—Gallup 0il Pool, Rio Arriba County, New' Mexico, to-

include acreage in Sections 19 and 30, Township 24 North,

' Range 6 West, and acreage in Sections 24 and 25, Townshlp

24 North, Range 7 West. Applicant -also proposes the pro-
mulgation of special rules and regulations governing the
drilling, spacing and allocation of allowables to oil wells
and gas wells in said pool, including gas-oil vatio’limitations.




Docket No. £-60 | !

CASE 1892: Application of Texaco Inc.. for approval of a unit agreement.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of its
Remuda Basin Unit Agreement, which unit is to comprise
approximately 8572 acres in Townships 22 and 23 South, Ranges

29 and 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. —
S V | : . A |
CASE 1893: Application of Petro-Atles, Inc. for an order cancelling the

over-production charged against one well in the South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant,
in the above-styled cause,‘seeks an order ceancelling the
overproductlon charged against the Aztec Well No. 1, located
in the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Townshlp 27 North, Range 9
West, South Blanco-Pictuved Cllffs Pool, 'San Juan County,

New Mexico. Such overproduction was occaSidned by spplicant's
delay in filin «Form‘C—122~A.

CASE 1894: Appl1cat10n of Robert N Enfield for deexgnatlon of 8 un1t
area, Appl:can? in the above -styled cause, seeks a desig-
~natinon of the fc’]o'xng ‘described 560 acres as the Southwest
Mescalero Unit Area: Section 32, E/2 NE/4; Section 33, S/2

~and NW/4, Township 10 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

CASE 18951 Application of Northwest Prodiction Corporation for a non-
standard gas unit, Applicant. in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order estsblishing a 160-acre non- -standard gas unit
in an undesignated Pictured Cliffs pool con<1st1ra ‘of the
N/2 SE/4, NE/4 SW/4, and SE/4 NW/4 of Section 21, Fownshlp
26 North, Range 2 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexlco Said
unit is to be’dedidated to a well to be drilled jin -either

. the NE/4 SE/4 of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 21,

CASE 1896: *  Application of Mountain States Petroleum Corporation for a
non-standard gas unit for an_unorthodox gas well location.
Applicant, in the above- sty]ed cause, seeks. the establishment
of a 18l-acre non-standard gas unit adjacent to the Pine Lake-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool consisting of all of Section 30,
Township 26 North, Range 2 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Said unit is to be dedicated to the Federal 30-F Well, to“be
located at an unorthodox' loc¢ation 790 feet from the South line
and 750 feet from the West line of said Section 30.

ig/
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GEO. L. VERITY

ATTORNEY AT LAW
BSUITE 182 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

TELEPHONE DAVis 5-0203

May 10, 1960

Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

ATTN: Mr. Oliver Payne

Re: Case Ng. 1893
Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc.
re: Aztec No. 1 well,
San Juan County, N. M.

In accord with my telephone conversation with Mr,
Oliver Payne on this date, it is requested that the May 18,
1960 setting of the above case be passed and that same be
set for hearing on June 10, 1960. :

Yours very truly,

L

Geo. L. Veri

In
cc: Petro-Atlas, Attn: Mr. Gove °
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING MAY 18, 1960

0il Coriservation Commission, 9 a.m,, Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 1935:

CASE 1909:

(De

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1960.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas
for June, 1960, for six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico, and also presentation of purchasers'
nominations for the six-month period beginning July,
1960; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for seven prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for June, 1960.

In the matter concerning purchaser prorationing by Sindlair
Crude Oil Company in all oil pools from which it purchases

in New Mexico.

Novo)

- CASE 1904:

App11cat10n of Pan®American Petroleum Corporation for a hear-
ing de novo before the Commission in Case No. 1909 Order No.

-~ R= 1628, relatlna to the- reauest for a 386-acré’ nen- standard

{De

gas unlt in the Dakota Producing Interval, San Juan County,
New Mexico, comprising all of partial Sectlon 7 and the W/2 f
of partial Section 8, both in Township 28 North, Range 10 West.:

‘Novo)

Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Company for a hearing
de novo béfore the Commission in Case No. 1904, Order No,
R-1636, relating to special rules governing the Central Bisti
LPG-Gas-Water Injection Project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0Qil
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, particularly those provi-
sions concerning the assignment of well allowables.,

CASE 1893:

(De

Novo)

CASE 1669:

Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a hearing de novo befor’
the 0il Conservation Commission in Case No. 1893, Order No.
R- 1619 relating to a request for cancellation of the over-
productlon charged against one gas well in the South Blanco

"In the matter of the application of Pan American Pefroleum

Corporation for the promulgation of special rules and regu-

lations for the Atoxa-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order promulgat1ng special rules and regulations for the Atoka~[
Pennsyli‘anian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to provide ]
for 320-acre spacing units and for well location requirements, |
as authorized on a temporary basis by Order No. R-1417, dated

June 5, 1959.
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CASE 1967: Application of Redfern and Herd, Val R, Reese and Associates, ;

Inc., and E]l Paso Natural Gas Company for the promulgation of
special pool rules governing the Devils Fork-Gallup Pool, Rio -
Arriba County, New Mexico, including provisions relating to
drilling and proration units, an allocation formula, and markef
demand proration for said pool. ﬁ

CASE 1968: SouthqasternkNew'Mexico nomenclature case calling for an i
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in Chaves
Eddy, and Lea Counties, New Mexico. .

(a) Create a new o0il pool for Devonian production, designated
as the West Gladiola-Devonian Pool, and described as: :

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SW/4

(b) Abolish the Buffalo Valley—San Andres Pool, described as:]

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH RANGE 31 EAST NMPM

Scction 061 SW/4
(¢) Extend the Brushy Draw-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: NW/4

(d) Extend the CdyOte—Queen Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM

Section 11: SE/4
Section 27: W/2

(e) Extend the E1l Mar-Delaware Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, "RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 31: NW/4 Partial Section

(f) Extend the Empire-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: SE/4

(g) Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool, to include:

e TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM -
TR Section 10: NE/4
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CASE _1969:

14-60

(h) Extend the Logan Draw Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: SW/4 NE/4

(i) Extend the West Peérl—Queen Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: NW/4

(j) Extend the Shugart Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE ‘31 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: SE/4

(k) Extend the West Teas-Yates Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
. Section 16: W/2 NW/a .

Norphwesterq New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: W/2 & SE/4
Section 12: NE/4

(b) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, to includé:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
‘Section 6: All

‘TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: All
Section 32: All

(¢c) Extend the Escrito¥Gallup Oil Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH RANGE 7 WEST NMPM
Section 16: S/2 SW/4
Section 17: S/2 SE/a
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(d) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 21: SE/4 SE/a ‘

Section 27: NW/4 NW/4

Section 28: NW/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 3] NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: NE/4 SW/4

(e) Extend the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup O0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST, NMPM

Section 4: SW/4
Section 5: SE/4
Section 9: W/2 & SE/4
Section 16: NE/4

ic Totah-Callup 011 Tool, To “include:

~
rh
o
{1

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section '33: SE/4
Section 35: N/2

(g) Extend the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: W/2 ’

TOWNSHIP ‘30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM,
Section 1: N/2 & E/2 SE/4
Section 2: NE/4 NE/4

"TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 22: N/2 SW/a

Section 29: *SW/a

Section 30: NW/4 SW/q

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 36: SW/4 SW/a

(h) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool, to inc¢lude:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: W/2

e S
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TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 7: All (partial)

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: W/2 :
Section 14: S/2

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: E/2
Section 36: All

(i) Extend the South Blanco-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: W/2

(j) Extend the West Blanco-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP_32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: All
Section 26: All
Section 36: E/2

(k) Extend the West Kutz-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section 34: E/2
Section 35: All

ig/




No. 16-60

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING JUNE 10, 1960

0il Conservation Commission 9 a.m,, Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Saanta Fe, N.M,

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for July, 1960.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
July, 1960, for six prorated pools in Lea County, New
Mexico; consideration of the allowable production of
gas from seven prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for July, 1960, and
also presentation of purchaser's nominations for the
six-month period beginning August 1, 1960, for seven
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arribs and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico.

CONTINUED CASE

<

[,
CASE 1893: (De Novo) )
Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a hearing de novo before

‘the 0il Cangarvation Commission in Case No. 1893, Order No.

R-1619, relating to a request for cancellation of the over-
production charged dgainst one gas well in the South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

— NEW_CASES e
CASE 1987: - Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature calling for an order

creating new pools and extending existing pocls in Lea, Chaves,
Roosevelt, and Eddy Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new oil pool, designated as the South Bitter
Lake-San Andres Pool, and described as:
TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: NW/4

(b) Create a new gas pdol, designatedvas the South BoWers-ﬁ
Seven Rivers Gas Pool, and described as: ‘

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: SW/4

(c) Create a new oil pool, designated as the Corbin-Delaware
Pool, and described as:
TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NE/4
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(d) Create a2, new oil pool, designated as the Corral Canyon-Delaware
Pool, Zad described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: NE/a

(e) Cresate a new gas pool, designated as the Fowler-Paddock Gas
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: NE/a

(£f) Create a new 9il ponl, designated as the Jenkins-Pennsylvanian
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: SW/a

designated as the King-Pennsylvanian

(g) Create a new oil
ri

poo
Pool, and deserihed

1
2

LI

L.

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: SE/a

(h) Create a new gaS'pdol, designated as the North Skaggs-Drinkard
Gas Pool, and described as: .

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE. 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: SE/4 i

(i) Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: NW/a

(j> Extend the Bluitt—Penﬁsylvanina Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP '8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NE/4 ~

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
 "SECTION 19: NW/d
(k) Extend the Empire-Abo Pool, to include theérein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 35: SW/4
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(m)

(h)

CASE 1988:

(a)

(b)

(¢)

(@)

16-60

Exiend the Hare Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: N/2 NE/4

Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: NW/4
SECTION 26: SE/4

Extend the Saunders-Permo Pennsylvanian Pool, to include
therein:

- TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: SE/a
Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
creaiing a new pool and exiending existing pools in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico:

Create a new oil pool, Cesignated asthe La Platta-Gallup 0il
Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 5: S/2 -

Extend the Aztec-Fruitland Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 32: NE/4

‘Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
'SECTION 18: W/2

SECTION 19: N/2

SECTION 20: W/2 & SE/4

SECTION 28: SW/4 -

SECTION 29: N/2 & SE/a

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 13: NE/4

Extend the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to inclide therein:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 19: E/2
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(e) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 15: NE/4 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 27: NE/4 NW/4 & SW/a NE/4
SECTION 28: N/2 NW/4

() Extend the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SE/4 NW/4

(g) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 16: W/2

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 15: S/2
SECTION 16: All
SECTION 22: All
SECTION 23: All
SECTION 24: "W/2

(h) Extend the South Blanco-Dakota Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 23: N/2 :
SECTION 24: N/2

(i) Extend the West Kutz-Dakota Pool, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 29: E/2

| ig/




GEO. L. VERITY .
ATTORNEY AT LAw s
GUITE S0 muﬁl CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NIW MEXICO

TELESHONE DAVIS 5-0203

March 8th, 1960

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Boex 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen: o
Re: Case No. 1893 «

‘ - Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc.,
P re its Aztec No. 1 well in approx.
e - R i center of SEXNWY 8-27N-QuW. in

’ San Juan County, N, M.

fﬁ _ This will acknowledge receipt of two (2) copies of Order
R-1619 in the captioned case entered on March 3, 1960 pursuant
to the hearing thereof on February 10, 1960 before Daniel S.

Nutter, Examiner. '

Pursuant thereto, I am enclosing herewith the following
instruments, in triplicate, for filing in this matter:

B S St 4

ouge

1. Application for hearing de novo

2. First amendment to application

T IS S e s, G G A B Y e e ) e

I will appreciate this matter being set for a de novo
S hearing and advice to this office as to the date of such hear- :
S % ing. . !

Yours very truly, i

Verity.

o Petro-Atlas,‘Inc.




No. 11-60

DOCKET: RFGULAR IHEARING APRIL 1.. 1960

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 a.m. - 1K033S AUDITORIUM, 1500 EAST SCHARBAUER

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 356

1936

1937:

CASE -

CASE :

1938

HOB3S, NEW MEXICO

(1) Consi:leration of the oil allowahble for May, 1960

(2) Consideration of ilhe alldwab)e produciion of gas
for May, 1960 from six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico; also consideration o7 the allowable -
produciion of gas {rom seven prorated pools in San
Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico
for May, 196G,

In the matter concernlng purchaser prorationing by Indlana
0il Purchasing Company in all oil pools from sthich it
purchases in New Mexico.

“In-tho wmatteér Concerniny purciaser prorationing by Sinclair

Crude 0il Company in all oil pools from which it purchases
in New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearlng called by the 0il Conservaiion
Commission on its own motion to consider changing the date of
the Regular Commission Hearing in June, 1960, from the 15th

to the 10th,

In the matter OF the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider consolidating the
rules governlng the six prorated gas pools in Southeasi New
Mexico into one order, and to consider consolidating -he rules
governing the seven prorated gas pools in Northwest New
Mexico into one order,

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extenolng existing pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and R00€eve1t Counties, New Mexico. '

(a) Create a new pool classified as an oil pool Tor San
Andres production, designated as ihe Button Mesa-San
Andres Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 52 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20: NE/4
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(b)

(c)

(d)

(e)

(£

(g)

(h)

(1)

Create a new pool classified as an oil pool for San
Andres production, designated as the Echol San Andres
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: Nw/4

Create ‘a new pool classified as an oil pool for Wolfcamp
production, designated as the Echol-Wolfcamp Pool, and
described as:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: NW/4

Create a new pool classified as an o0il pool for Devonian
production, designated as the Reeves-Devonian Pool, and
described as:

 TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH _RANGE. 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: :NW/4

Extend the Bluitt-Pennsylvanian Pool io include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36.EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: NE/4

Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool to inClﬁde:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: SE/4

Extend fhe West Crossroads-San Andres Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: E/2

Extend the East Dayton (Grayburg) Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NW/4
SECTION 29: NE/4

Extend the Empire-Abo Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: SW/4
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(j) Extend the North Hackberfy~Yates Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 51 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20: SE/4 |
SECTION 29: N/2 NE/4 and NE/4 NW/4

(k) Exiend the East Hightowér—Devonian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION £0: E/2 NE/a

f (1) Extend the Hume-Queen Pool to-include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 54 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 7: NE/4

(m) Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EASY, NMPM
SECTION 3: N/2

(n) Extend the Leamex-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 55 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NE/4

(0) Extend the Pearl-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST NMPM
SECTION 34: SE/4 '

(p) Extend the Ran&er Lake—?ennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH,' RANGE 54 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: SE/4

(q) Extend the East Red Lake-Queen Pocl to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
“. SECTION 2: W/2 NE/a

(r) Extend the Sawyer-San Andres Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH RANGE 38 EAST NMPM

SECTION 4: Nw/4 -




-4~
Docket No. 11-60

(s) Extend the Sugart-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: S/2
SECTION 27: SE/4

(t) Extend the Tubb Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 28: SW/4

(u) Extend the Turkey Track Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: N/2 ahd SE/4

CASE 1939: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling. for an
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in
San Juan-and Ria Arviba Countias New Mexics, :

(a) Create a new pooi classified as an 0il pool, dgsignated
as the Chiquito-Gallup Qil Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST, NMPM,
SECTION 5: NE/4

(b) Extend the Pine'LékésPictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH; RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 30: All (partial)

(¢) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to inclide:

. TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SW/4
SECTION 13: Nw/4

(d) Extend the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 9: SE/4

(e) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 26: W/2
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(f) Extend the Angels Peak-Gallup 0Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 19: SE/4& .
SECTION 29: NW/a
SECTION 30: NE/4

. o b P S

(g) Extend the Horseshee-Gallup 0Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 10: S/2 S#/a

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 27: SE/4 NW/a, NE/4 SW/4, & SE/4

(h) Extend the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 30: S/2 SE/a . . . .
SECTION 31: NE/4 NE/4

(i) Extend the Angels Peak-RQakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE ¢ WEST, NMPM
SECTION 6: W/2
SECTION 7: W/2

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 1: All

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 19: E/2 *
SECTION 20: All

(j) Extend the Sowth Blaaco-Dakota Pool to include:

| TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 19: W/2
SECTION 27: S5/2

” TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 24: S/2

(k) Extend the West Kutz-Dakota Pool to include:
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TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 9: All (partial)
SECTION 10: All (partial)
SECTION 1G: All
SECTION 16: N/2

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 27: All ‘

SECTION 28: All

SECTION 33: All

SECTION 34: W/2

—

CASE 1893: (De Novo)

Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a hearing de novo
before the Oil Conservation Commission in Case No. 1893,
Order No. R-1619, which was an application to cancel the
overproduction charged ‘dgaifist one gas well in the South
Blanco—Pictudred B Cliff§P061 S San Juan ('t_\llnfy ; .Ngt_n_: ‘Mexicc :
Said Order No. R-1619 denied the requested relief.




GEO. L. VERITY |
ATTORNEY AT Law Q}
SUITE 182 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING

FARMINGTOMN, NEW MEXICO
(?%L&L/ /ﬁégj/
/ |
April 4th, 1960 | a4

0il COnservatiOn Commission
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘Gentlemen:
ATTN: Mr. Oliver Payne

Re: Case No. 1893 ‘
Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc.
re Aztec No. 1 well,

San Juan County, N. M.

I will appreciate the Commission passing the setting
of the above matter on April 13, 1960 at Hobbs, New Mexico, and
re-setting the case for hearing in Santa Fe on May 18, 1960.

Yours very truly,

€o. L. Veri

GLV/m
cc: Petro-Atlas
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION @@

MULTI-POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELLS

rm C-122

Pool  Undesignated Formation _ Pictured Cliffs County San Juan
Initial X Annual Special Date of Test  8=21=58
Company PETROpATLAS, INC. Lease AZTEC Well No. 1
Unit F Sec. 8 Twp. 27N Rge. MW Purchaser El Pase Natural Gas
Casing_3=1/2" wt,15.5¢ 1.p, Set at_2516'  perf, 2412 To__ 2441
Tubing_l=l/4" wt, 2.4¢ 71.D, Set at_2409'  perfr. 2406 To__ 2408
Gas Pay: From 2412 To_ 2464 L | xG 0.84 -=GL Bar.Press._ 12
Producing Thru: Casing X Tubing ___Type Well __ Single Gas
Single~-Bradenhead-G. G. or G.O. Dual
Date of Completion:  8=14=58 Packer Reservoir Temp.

OBSERVED DATA

Tested Through (PWoveR) (Choke) (Nover) | - Type Taps

Flow Data _ _ T Tubing Data Casing Data
(Prover) | (Choke) |[Press,] Diff.| Temp. | Press,| Temp. | Press. |Temp. Duration
No. (Line) |[(Orifice) A of Flow
Size Size psig| h, O, psig p, psig °F. Hr.
S1 . 618 618 :
1. 3/&" 178 ' 57 187 178 37 dbheuxs . |
24 -
3.
4.
Se
’ L FLOW CALCULATIONS
Coefficient Pressure Flow Temp. Gravity Compress. Rate of Flow -
No. Factor Factor Factor Q-MC¥PD i
; (24~Hour) +/ bupp | psia Ft, - Fyg Fov @ 15.025 psia
;. 12,2 190 1.0029 0.8452 1,014 1,992
3e d - he ’
b
5
PRESSURE CALCU'ATIONS
Jas Liquid Hydrocarbon Rétlo : ¢f/bbl. Spec¢ific Gravity Separator Gas ;
Iravity of Liquid Hydrocarbons deg., Spec1f1c Gravity Flowing Fluid____
s (1-e=8) — . P.___630 P% 396,900 4
Pu 2 )2 2 2 .2
No. . PE FRQ (FQ) (FcQ)ﬂ P2 PL~Pg Cal. g,‘
Py (psia) (1-e-7) Py c
2 ' ~ e
30 . - I
l&o - " pa—
5. L
Absolute Povential: 2,164 MCFPD; n__0.85
COMPANY PETRO-ATIAS, INC,
ADDRESS Yy
AGENT and TITLE -
WITNESSED
COMPANY
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This form is to be used for report4ng multi-point back preseure tests on gas
wells inlthe State, exceptithose on which special orders are applicablc. ‘Thrée:~
copies of this form and the back prcssure curve shall be filed with the Commission

atiBox 871, Santa Fe. RS
The 182 log paper used for plotting the back pressure-curve shall be of at
least three inch cycle .

NOMENCLATURE

Q = Actual rate of flow at end of flow period at W. H. working pressure (P')
MCF/da. @ 15.025 psia and 60° F. ‘

PcZ 72 hour wellhead shut-in casing (or tubing) pressure whichever is greater.
psia

o--Pyes Static wellhead Qorking pressurexaq determined at the end of flow. ‘period.
" {Casing if flowing thru tubing, tubing if flowing thru casing.) psia

Py~ Flowing wellhead pressure (tubing if flowing through tubing, casing if
flowing through casing.) psia

PgZ Meter pressure, psia.
- = Differential meter pressure, inches water,

Fp= Cravity correction factor.

262 AT £L8e,0 QU Gl g.ul

Fy~ Flowing temperature correction factor.
pv- Supercompressability factor.
n - Siope of back pressure curve,
NotesLI£ F, cannot be daken because of manner of completion or condition

of well, then Py must be calculated by adding the pressure drop due

to friction within the flow string to Py.
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BEFORE GOVERNOR
mscffsﬁ’fh.w:'}w COM: 88 jon JOHN BURROUSHS

ey CHAIRM AN

W State of Nefr Blexico
@il Esnservation Commission

STATE CEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY DIRECTOR

-\‘ MURRAY E. MORGAN

o ]

1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD
AZTEC

August 25, 1959

BEFORE rwN*N’"° N “’"TEP«!

Petro-Atlas, Incorporated o] PR TARE B T |
729 East Main e O —_*‘2—_’“ :
Farmington, New Mexico A

. P) At O /X’? 3 __..é

Centlemens:

In checkmg our records we find that your #1 Aztec Well located in
Ui &y Seciion W‘o ?(’Tf-vw South Bianco Fictured Cl Z'ffs POO], whzch

was connected to the pipeline November 25, 1958, has never had

an initial deliverability test filed. As this test is long over—duq

we are notifying the transporter, El Paso Natural Gas Company to shut

; this well and leave it shut in until released by this office.

WL AE WML 3 Wi by i e s

e

We are enclosing a copy of Order R-333-C & D, the San Juan Basin

gas well tésting order. You will note that all prorated wells should
have initial deliverability tests filed within 45 days in-order to
avoid losing allowable.

Rt R

PSR

Yours very tiuly

' ‘ i to cva J’M
ST - : Emery/C. Arnold

Supervisor, District #3

(
' | ECAsks )
| & E] Paso Nat.
. 3 \w\m‘__\

0i1 C’onservat'z'on Commission” Z 3\ — @Q}' 7
Santa Fe, N.HM. / bf—-—
. ) —




Form C-122-A 7/ /5%

«o’y\";ﬂ . Revised Aé;rilj ?\oi 1958
o NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION FEERVEN
#x GAS WELL TEST DATA SHEET - - SAN JUAN BASIN Lo 7 ]
\.’“’"& +° {TO BE USED FOR Faﬁ:ero, PICTURED CLIFF$, MESAVERDE, & ALL DAKOTA ﬂ ‘\k 1 ’i;""/?fs
+° EXCEPT BARKER DOME STORAGE AREA) \ S / f/
0up South Blanco Fomuion_ PACtured OLEfs . San Juan ~
Purchasing Pipeline El Paso Natural Gas Gompany : Date Test Filed 9«11=59
Operator_ PETRO-ATIAS, INC. Lease AZTEC Well No. 1
Unit F Sec.__8 Twp__2IN Rge._ MW ___Pay Zone: From___2406 To__2441
Casing: OD. 5e1/2" wT.15.50#  Set At_2516" ‘Tubing: OD_1=1/4" wr. 2.4 T. Pérf._?ﬁ'é__
Produced Through: Casing._ — Xé — Tubn};k ey Gas Gravity: Measured_____~_ Estimated_________
Date of Flow Test: From‘ fl/:’?z -8 J To +2 =& 5" & * Date S.I.P. Measured 8~21~58
Meter Run Size 4.00 k Orifice Size 1423 Type ChthType Taps._r;.l_';-lg_‘_

QOBSERVED DATA

Flowing casing pressure (Dwt) psig+12= —psia (a)
Flowing tubing pressure {Dwtl) psig + 12 = psia (b)
Flowinq meter pressure (Dwt) e psig + 12 = . paia {e) -
low{nq meter pressure (meter reading when Dwt meusurement taken:
Normmnal chart reading psig + 12 = psia (d)
Square root chart reading (. ) 24 spring constant = psia (d)
Meter error (c) - {d) or (d) - {¢) + = psi (e)
Friction loss, Flowing column to meter:
(b) ~ (c) Flow through tubing: (a) - (¢) Flow through casing = psi {f)
Seven doy average static meter pressure (from meter chart): .
Normal chart average reading psig'+ 12 = . pela (@)
Square root chart average reading (_lc_QO__) 2y sp. conslt, 300 = 245 psia (g}
Corrected seven day avge. meter press. (pq) {g) + (e) . = 245 psic th)
Py = (h) * (f) o = 245 psia (1)
Wellhead casing shut-in pressure (Dwt) d 618 psig+12 = 630 psia ()
Wellhead tubing shut-in pressure {Dwt) 618 psig +12 = 630 psia (k)
P, = {§) or (k) whichever well flowed through = 630 pala W
Flowing Temp. (Meter Run) _ 31 e 4460 = 311 *Abs  (m)
Pa=UPc=l4 (D) =__ 315 psia {n)
FLOW RATE CALCULATION
. *
Q= X Ntcd = = = MCF/da
* (integrated)

Nd)

DELIVERABILITY CALCULATION

oo 357 . 297,675 [ +9902 . 321.3 MCF/da.
| 336,875 '
SUMMARY . .
Pe= 630 psia Company_— PETMIAS. INC.
0 = 357 Met/day py_ _Lonnie Kramer
P,= 245 Saia Title__Superintendent
Py~ 315. psia Witnessed by
D = 321 Mecf/day e Company.
* This is datekof completion test.
* Meter error corrsction factor
i REMARKS OR FRICTION CALCULATIONS
2 - 2
aL (1-"5) (F Q12 (FeQ) () Pt P2+RZ[ p,
C . ]2 {Column 1)
Neglible
O gons 9 The | e R
ANTY Fe, s, COMAL SSION T : S 1‘

Mﬁff’ﬁfﬂ'& .3 5 ‘{ R P e o o
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6[ (@ aso O/Ialura! gas @o;'npany

6[ g)aso, (gjc.tas

September 8, 1959

Mr. L. H. Kramer
Petro-Atlas Corporation
729 East Main Street
Farmington, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kramer:

Listed below is the test information as requested in your
telephone call of September 4, 1959:

¢

Ave. » s
et e R Daily Ave.. ~..8pring. Orifieca
Well Name Volume Static Temp. Gravity Size Size

Aztec {1 357 7.00 51 .627 500# 1.250
Yours i;ruly,

Measurement Department

-,

(,47 5524‘/5’/ //.‘7 e

Venard Orr, Chief Clerk,
Gas Purchase Section

. BEFORETHE
o consgm.non COMMISSION

SANTA FE, REV/ f;';;EX!C{‘)//
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%f &l EPiso, Fexas

May 3, 1960

BN A T

Petro-Atlas, Inc.

Attention: Mr. N. B. Gove

2000 National Bank of Tulsa Building
Tulsa 3, Oklahomsa

Gentlemen:

Enclosed are meter charts for stations as indicated below by

Meter Code Numbers for the months of November and December, 1958.‘
Th 761 01
These charts are sent at your request for monitoring purposes.
Please return them to this office when they have served your purpose.’

Yours truly,

Measurement Departmert

Statistiés Secti

AMSJr :inm

LT RS e ——
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